



Fiscal Year 2022-2027 Capital Improvement Program

CITY OF BRENTWOOD, TENNESSEE

PROPOSED CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PROGRAM

Fiscal Years 2022 - 2027

March 22, 2021

TABLE OF CONTENTS

		PAGE
I.	Introduction	
	City Manager's Transmittal Memorandum	i
	Assistant City Manager & Finance Director Transmittal Memorandum	vii
	Resolution Adopting Capital Improvements Program	ix
II.	Summaries of Expenditures and Funding Sources	1
III.	General Facilities and Equipment	13
	Community Identity Features	15
	Community Planning	17
	Equipment and Vehicles	19
	Fire Stations	21
	Library	23
	Municipal Center	25
	Park Operations Facility	27
	Police Headquarters	29
	Safety Center East	31
	Service Center	33
IV.	Technology	35
	Computer Equipment	37
	Emergency Communications Center	39
	Fiber Network	41
	GIS	43
	Radio System	45
	Security System	47
	Software Systems	49
	Warning Sirens	51
V.	Transportation	53
	ADA Retrofits	55
	Bike and Pedestrian	57
	Franklin Road - South	59
	McEwen Drive	61
	Murray Lane	63
	Ragsdale Road	65
	Street Lighting	67
	Street Resurfacing	69
	Sunset-Ragsdale Realignment	71
	Sunset Road Phase 2 (Concord to Ragsdale)	73
	Sunset Road Phase 3 (Ragsdale to Waller)	75
	Traffic Signal Upgrades	77

TABLE OF CONTENTS

. Storm Drainage	79
Derby Glen	81
Subdivision Drainage	83
Tara Drive	85
I. Parks and Recreation	87
Crockett Park	89
Deerwood Arboretum	91
Flagpole and Wikle	93
Granny White Park	95
Marcella Vivrette Smith Park	97
Maryland Way Park	99
Owl Creek Park	101
Margaret Powell Park	103
River Park	105
Tower Park	107
Windy Hill Park	109
II. Utilities	111
Miscellaneous Sewer Service Additions	113
Miscellaneous Sewer System Improvements	115
Miscellaneous Water System Improvements	117
Sewer Rehabilitation Program	119
Sewer System Capacity Improvements	121
Sewer Lift Station Rehabilitation	123
Water Line Replacement Program	125
Water System Capacity Improvements	127

IX. Glossary of Terms

INTRODUCTION

Kirk Bednar CITY MANAGER



March 22, 2021

CITY MANAGER MEMORANDUM 2021-02

TO: Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Commission

FROM: Kirk Bednar, City Manager

SUBJECT: Proposed Fiscal Years 2022-2027 Capital Improvements Program

Attached you will find the proposed six-year capital improvements program (CIP) for the City of Brentwood for fiscal years 2022-2027.

The proposed CIP will be reviewed with the Board of Commissioners at a work session scheduled for Tuesday, March 30, 2021, beginning at 4:00 PM via WebEx. The staff will review each project and seek initial guidance and direction on the appropriateness and priorities in the program. Afterwards, the CIP will be circulated in the community for citizen review and comments. Formal public hearings are scheduled at three City Commission meetings on Monday, May 24, 2021, Monday, June 14, 2021, and Monday, June 28, 2021. A resolution to adopt the six-year CIP will be presented to the City Commission for consideration and adoption at the June 28, 2021 meeting.

The primary focus of this six-year program is to identify and address the infrastructure and facility/equipment needs of the community given the strong pace of growth in the Middle Tennessee region. Brentwood is recognized nationally as a desirable community to live, work, and do business. Existing and potential residents and corporate citizens have a choice in where they live or locate their business. In this competitive environment, it is essential that the City undertake or facilitate projects that help maintain and improve our favorable quality of life. The challenge is to proactively undertake needed capital projects in a fiscally responsible manner. Accordingly, consideration and approval of this six-year CIP program by the City Commission represents one of the most important actions taken by the Board each year.

Over the past 20+ years, Brentwood has invested considerable resources in developing and enhancing important community resources. Our citizens widely use, benefit from, and depend on these investments. For Brentwood, the CIP remains a "work in progress" with important projects and unmet needs that warrant funding consideration during the next six years. Examples include road projects that improve safety and reduce congestion for drivers; new civic facilities intended to enhance public safety services as the city continues to grow; park improvements to improve the quality of life for all residents; and, enhancements to

Jay Evans ASST. CITY MANAGER our utility systems that improve the reliability and capacity to deliver services to existing and future customers and protect the environment. While the program presented here is a six-year program, the plan is a living document with only the first year fully committed as part of the FY 2022 budget. The plan is updated every year, and projects in years two through five may be added, deleted, or changed in terms of scheduling in future updates of the plan.

Summary Overview

The proposed FY 2022-2027 Capital Improvements Program is an ambitious plan that calls for the investment of **\$138,025,000** in City, State, Federal, and private funds to upgrade and expand the City's infrastructure in the major program areas of transportation, utilities, parks and recreation, general facilities and equipment, technology, and storm drainage. A program of this magnitude cannot be undertaken with local resources alone; therefore, local funding is being used to strategically leverage state and federal aid to the program, particularly for transportation improvements. About **\$19 million** of the **\$138 million** program (14%) is dependent upon utilization of inter-governmental revenues (state, federal, and county), targeted mostly to final completion of improvements to Franklin Road, annual street repaving over the next six years, and the sewer storage facility.

The net <u>local</u> investment of **\$119 million** over six-years will require a significant funding commitment, including direct support of over **\$100.2 million** on a "pay as you go basis," primarily from the General Fund and other funds that depend on annual contributions from the General Fund. The dependent funds that receive most of their revenue from the General Fund include, but are not limited to, the Capital Projects Fund, Equipment Replacement Division, and Facilities Maintenance Division. The Capital Projects Fund also receives periodic contributions from the proceeds of General Obligation (G.O.) bonds and proceeds from Public Works Project Fees and Adequate Facilities Taxes for specific capital projects. Private contributions are also received for specific capital projects such as offsite road improvements that benefit new development. The Water and Sewer Fund also makes direct expenditures from its annual operating budget, accumulated retained earnings, and tap fees for various water and sewer system improvements.

The proposed CIP program cannot be implemented without the issuance of new General Obligation Bonds totaling **\$13.8 million**, including \$6.8 million proposed in FY 2023 for the Ragsdale Road widening and streetlight retrofit projects, an additional \$5.0 million in FY 2025, \$4.0 million of which is to provide funding for development of a new Parks Department operations facility, and \$5.0 million in FY 2027, \$3.0 million of which is programmed for the Sunset Road Phase 3 project. The six-year CIP plan also includes issuance of **\$5 million** of Water/Sewer Bonds for construction of the wet weather sewer storage facility.

Total costs in the major program areas over the next six years (FY 2022-2027) are summarized below:

Transportation	\$62,975,000	45.6%
Utilities	36,365,000	26.4%
Facilities & Equipment	22,895,000	16.6%
Parks & Recreation	7,700,000	5.6%
Technology	7,090,000	5.1%
Storm Drainage	1,000,000	0.7%
TOTAL	\$138,025,000	100.0%

Transportation improvements are again the largest component in the six-year program. Proposed projects will address safety concerns associated with substandard narrow roads and provide additional capacity to help reduce existing and future traffic congestion. The early years of the six-year plan reflect completion of widening improvements to Franklin Road South to five lanes from Concord Road to south of Moore's Lane. This project is currently under construction with a remaining cost estimate totaling \$4 million. Most of this funding will be provided directly by TDOT for construction with a small local share reserved for settlement of remaining eminent domain cases and construction oversight.

With the passage of the IMPROVE Act in 2017, increased gas tax revenue will allow TDOT to undertake numerous new projects. Within Brentwood, the IMPROVE Act identified the reconstruction of the Moore's Lane/I-65 interchange as a future project. Preliminary engineering work on this project is currently reflected in TDOT's work plan for FY 2022. With no local participation expected on this project, it will not be reflected in this document. Unfortunately, even with the IMPROVE Act, a TDOT commitment to financially participate in any future major improvement projects on other state routes such as Wilson Pike between Concord and Church Street remains highly unlikely in the foreseeable future.

The six-year plan maintains funding of \$9.7 million projected as the City's share of costs associated with the project to extend McEwen Drive east of Wilson Pike through the Taramore subdivision. The plan includes significant funding (\$13.0 million) for the planned widening of Ragsdale Road from the Glenellen subdivision west to Split Log Road and \$10.15 million for widening of Sunset Road from Ragsdale Road east to the city limits at Waller Road.

The City will maintain a significant commitment to street resurfacing over the six-year period in the total amount of \$16.2 million. The FY 2022 proposed resurfacing funding level is \$2.5 million. The City's ability to increasing funding for street resurfacing solely via the gas tax revenues will be challenged in coming years, and General Fund increases will likely be required.

The proposed six-year plan continues the City's commitment to improved bike and pedestrian facilities with \$2.1 million programmed. Additional funding via state grants will continue to be pursued to supplement this allocation of local funds.

The primary focus of the <u>General Facilities and Equipment</u> program over the next six years will be on construction and renovation of departmental facilities and the planned, systematic replacement of large equipment. Funding (\$4.9 million) is provided for final design and construction of Fire Station 5 on Split Log Road along with purchase of a new fire apparatus (\$840,000). Construction is tentatively scheduled to begin in fall of 2022 with completion by the end of calendar year 2023. The planned construction of a new Parks Department office facility within Crockett Park has been programmed in FY 2025 (\$4.15 million).

The six-year plan maintains the ongoing effort to accumulate funding annually for the periodic replacement and upgrade of essential vehicles and heavy equipment. This systematic approach will allow for over \$8.4 million in vehicles and equipment (costing more than \$40,000 per unit) to be replaced over the next six years. This reserve allows us to avoid an adverse budgetary impact in a single year.

Funding is programmed in the Municipal Center enterprise fund (\$2.8 million) for continued upkeep and improvement of the 30+ year-old city hall facility, including City Hall renovations in FY 2022 following

relocation of the Police Department. Annual funding from the Facilities Maintenance Fund is also programmed throughout the six-year period to assure proper upkeep of various city facilities.

The proposed six-year <u>Utilities</u> program includes funding balanced between maintenance of existing infrastructure and long-term capacity planning for both the water and sewer systems. From a water service standpoint, the City has traditionally conducted capacity planning and construction with the goal of satisfying peak summer irrigation system demands. This unbalanced seasonal demand has resulted in the City's primary water supplier, Harpeth Valley Utility District, adjusting the City's minimum bill obligations to a point where the new monthly minimum bill volume is greater than the actual volume of water needed during most months of the year. The six-year plan provides for a \$6.65 million investment to expand the capability of the system to distribute water to our customers throughout the service area. However, the long-term need for some of these water capacity projects will continue to be evaluated given the recent trend of lower peak summer demand. In addition to water capacity projects, the six-year plan also invests heavily (\$9.0 million) in the replacement of aging water system infrastructure.

Now that the heaviest phase of sewer rehabilitation work is complete, the focus is shifting to sewer system capacity improvements as identified in the sewer system master plan. This includes sub-basin conveyance and system-wide capacity projects to ensure the sewer system can adequately serve the community as build out of the service area progresses. A total of \$12.1 million is programmed over the six-year CIP period for sewer capacity projects, including a wet weather storage tank in proximity to the Brentwood pump station.

The <u>Technology</u> program emphasizes the replacement and upgrade of computer hardware and software and other state of the art equipment that allows our employees to continue to deliver services in a responsive, cost effective manner. About \$4.6 million is allocated for computer equipment and hardware upgrades and replacements over six years. Costs related to the relocation of 911 dispatch operations to the new Police Headquarters facility (\$1.35 million) are programmed from the ECD fund in FY 2022. Funding (\$100,000) is provided FY 2022 to continue implementation of security upgrades in parks or expansion of license plate readers as deemed appropriate. Funding of \$100,000 is carried over to FY 2022 to complete final acceptance testing of the regional radio system that went live in early 2019. Finally, funding of \$315,000 is also programmed in FY 2022 for the completion of the project to replace the City's general ledger and HR software system as well as other small software system implementation projects.

The <u>Parks and Recreation</u> program over the next six years reflects funding (\$2.3 million) for the development of Windy Hill Park on Old Smyrna Road. Note that the timing of development of Windy Hill Park has been moved up in the proposed plan with master planning now recommended to start in FY 2022. Funding (\$1.8 million) is provided for development of new inclusive playgrounds in Granny White and Crockett Parks over the next three years. The six-year plan also continues a significant funding commitment (\$1.38 million) for proactive major maintenance projects within existing park facilities, including potential replacement of the community playground and Eddy Arnold Amphitheatre roof. Funding of \$500,000 is also provided in FY 2022 as the City's share of a potential public-private partnership with the Brentwood Ball Club for installation of artificial turf on baseball fields at Crockett Park, subject to City Commission approval of a partnership agreement.

FINANCING REQUIREMENTS

As noted earlier, approximately \$100.2 million (73%) of the six-year program will be funded from local sources on a "pay-as-you-go" basis. Next, inter-governmental funding sources will cover \$19 million or 14%. The remaining funds (\$18.8 million or approximately14%) will come through the issuance of General Obligation and Water/Sewer Bonds.

FY 2022 funding for several projects is dependent upon a proposed FY 2021 year-end transfer of current year excess revenues totaling \$5,000,000. This transfer will consist of \$4,080,000 to the Capital Projects Fund, \$605,000 to the Equipment Replacement Fund, and \$315,000 to Facilities Maintenance Fund. Additional one-time funding is proposed in the state's FY 2022 budget totaling \$966,000. These funds are programmed for one-time projects including a portion of the new fire apparatus for Fire Station 5, major mechanical system maintenance projects at the Library, and smaller scale police equipment needs.

The implementation of a six-year, comprehensive program with long-term benefits will require the issuance of **\$16.8 million** in <u>new</u> 20-year General Obligation Bonds for various projects, and the issuance of **\$5 million** in Water/Sewer Bonds to help fund the proposed wet weather sewage storage facility.

The following memo from Assistant City Manager Jay Evans and Karen Harper, Finance Director, addresses the financial implications associated with the issuance of debt and the appropriate timing for the bond issues to meet the requirements of this program. The proposed General Obligation and Water/Sewer Bonds will be issued in accordance with the City's adopted Debt Management Policy with a maximum limit of 20 years to retire the bonds.

Proposed future debt issues, in order of issuance, include the following:

Fiscal year 2022 (issued by late calendar year 2021)

• Water and Sewer bonds (\$5,000,000) for construction of a sewer system equalization basin adjacent to the Brentwood/Metro pump station.

Fiscal year 2023 (issued by late calendar year 2022):

• G.O. bonds (\$6,800,000) for construction of improvements to widen Ragsdale Road from Glenellen subdivision to Split Log Road (\$5,000,000) and a potential streetlight retrofit project (\$1,800,000).

Fiscal year 2025 (issued by late calendar year 2024)

• G.O. bonds (\$5,000,000) for construction of Parks Department Operations facility (\$4,000,000) and other project(s) to be determined.

Fiscal year 2027 (issued by late calendar year 2026)

 G.O. bonds (\$5,000,000) for construction of Sunset Road Phase 3 from Ragsdale Road to Waller Road (\$3,000,000) and other project(s) to be determined

No additional General Obligation or Water and Sewer bond issues are currently projected for the remainder of the six-year plan. However, future decisions regarding initiation of significant capital projects and/or

significant fluctuations in revenue due to economic conditions or weather conditions could require consideration of debt financing for completion of projects.

The City of Brentwood currently has the highest possible bond rating from two major rating agencies - Moody's Investors Service **Aaa** and Standard and Poor's **AAA**. The City is in an excellent financial position to issue the above G.O. bonds over the next 6 years. This capital improvements program as well as the formulation of the annual operating budget is designed to maintain and protect the City's excellent credit rating.

The City takes a very conservative approach to the issuance of General Obligation Bonds. The proposed debt issues are not projected to have an impact on the property tax rate. Debt service for the proposed Water/Sewer bonds will be funded through current income based on financial modeling at this time. However, an update rate study for the Water and Sewer Fund is underway with any adjustments to rates subject to approval by the City Commission.

By formal policy, the City strives to maintain an unreserved fund balance in the Debt Service Fund equal to one year's debt service obligation. The General Obligation debt service payment (principal and interest) for FY 2021 is \$2,315,900. The projected fund balance for the Debt Service Fund as of June 30, 2021 is approximately \$4,413,100, which will exceed the one-year target level. Note that these numbers do not take into account the early repayment of two Capital Outlay Notes in fall 2020 as authorized by the City Commission. This repayment will be funded by a year-end transfer from the undesignated General Fund balance to the Debt Service Fund. The proposed FY 2022 General Fund transfer to the Debt Service Fund will be \$2,995,000, a decrease of \$355,000 from the FY 2021 level due to the payoff of the Capital Outlay Notes. Future increases of \$100,000 are projected in FY 2023 and 2024 to account for the debt service impact of planned future G.O. bond issues.

Finally, the percentage of the total General Fund budget, not including one-time fund balance transfers, allocated for debt service in FY 2021 is 8.2%. This amount of annual debt service is considered by the rating agencies to be a manageable level for a growing community. Assuming a 4% General Fund budget growth from FY 2022 through FY 2027 with the Debt Service Fund transfer projected at \$3,195,000 by FY 2027, this percentage will decrease to 6.2% in FY 2027.

CLOSING

I am very appreciative of the work and effort by various department heads in preparation of this six-year capital improvements program. Special recognition is given to Jay Evans, Assistant City Manager, for his assistance in the research and preparation of this document, and his continued efforts in streamlining the preparation process. This effort allows staff to focus its time and effort better on identifying and analyzing complex infrastructure projects and the associated financial considerations.

Kirk Bednar CITY MANAGER



ASST. CITY MANAGER

Jay Evans

March 22, 2021

MEMORANDUM

TO: Honorable Mayor and Member of the City Commission
THROUGH: Kirk Bednar, City Manager
FROM: Jay Evans, Assistant City Manager
Karen Harper, Finance Director

SUBJECT: Capital Improvements Program Funding

The attached City of Brentwood six-year Capital Improvements Program (CIP) represents the City's dedication to long-term infrastructure and facility planning. A substantial amount of time and cooperative effort among the various departments and City Manager was required to bring the program to this point. The recommendation includes 47 projects and improvements at a total cost of approximately \$138 million. As addressed in the previous memo from the City Manager, \$119 million of these proposed projects are funded on either a "pay-as-you-go" basis or through the issuance of General Obligation and Water/Sewer Revenue Tax Bonds. The "pay-as-you-go" funding includes a minimum \$4.08 million FY 2021 year-end transfer of excess revenues from the General Fund to the Capital Projects Fund. It also includes utilization of \$3.0 million in Public Works Project Fees within the planning timeframe.

Completion of a program of this magnitude will require three (3) 20-year General Obligation (GO) bond issuances. The first issuance would be a \$6.8 million General Obligation issue in FY 2023 to fund the proposed widening of Ragsdale Road between Split Log Road and the Glen Ellen subdivision and a streetlight retrofit project. The second would be a \$5.0 million issue in FY 2025, \$4.0 million of which would be for construction of the Park Operations Facility with the remaining \$1.0 million undesignated at this time, and the third would be a \$5.0 million issue in FY 2027, with \$3.0 million for the Sunset Road Phase 3 project between Ragsdale Road and Waller Road with the remaining \$2.0 million undesignated at this time.

The City was in the position in FY 2021 to pay off the two (2) \$3.5 million 2018 Capital Outlay Notes, resulting in a reduced payment to the Debt Service Fund in FY 2022 of \$2,995,000, down from \$3,350,000 in FY 2021. The issuance of additional debt in 2023, 2025, and 2027 will require increases in the contribution to the Debt Service Fund in FY 2023 and 2024, as shown below. This will ensure the City remains compliant with its debt service policy, which requires maintenance of a reserve balance equal to one year's debt service payments. The remainder of the funds needed for capital improvements will be provided by a combination of direct project funding, Public Works Project Fees, intergovernmental sources, and private sources.

Fiscal Year	Direct Project Funding	Transfer to Debt Service Fund	Total General Fund Related Support
2022	\$ 13,795,000	\$ 2,995,000	\$ 16,790,000
2023	17,489,500	\$ 3,095,000	20,584,500
2024	14,570,000	\$ 3,195,000	17,765,000
2025	14,705,000	\$ 3,195,000	17,900,000
2026	7,510,000	\$ 3,195,000	10,705,000
2027	10,085,000	\$ 3,195,000	13,280,000
Total	\$ 78,154,500	\$ 18,870,000	\$ 97,024,500

The City's Water and Sewer Fund is expected to issue \$5.0 million in bonds in FY 2022 to finance a portion of the sewer system's \$9.5 million wet weather storage facility that has been identified by TDEC as a necessary improvement. Although current revenue projections are expected to fund the infrastructure improvements in the planning period, an update to the rate study is underway and will identify any changes that may be necessary. Should regulatory conditions change, or currently anticipated projects change in scope, additional debt may be necessary.

The Capital Improvements Program will be reevaluated and updated annually considering new priorities, revised costs, revenue trends, and other economic factors.

Staff continues to appreciate the Commission's valuable input and guidance in support of the development and implementation of the Capital Improvements Program.

RESOLUTION 2021-XX

A RESOLUTION TO ADOPT A CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PROGRAM FOR THE CITY OF BRENTWOOD FOR THE FISCAL YEARS 2021-2026

WHEREAS, the City of Brentwood has grown rapidly in population and services since its inception in 1969; and

WHEREAS, a proposed program for capital improvements has been developed for the next six years to address the needs of a growing community; and

WHEREAS, this program allows for more effective use of planning, financial and organizational resources in implementing a widely understood capital improvements plan.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY OF BRENTWOOD, TENNESSEE, AS FOLLOWS:

SECTION 1. That the proposed Capital Improvements Program, establishing projects to be accomplished during fiscal years 2022-2027, is hereby adopted as a guideline for Brentwood city government.

SECTION 2. That this resolution shall take effect from and after its passage, the general welfare of the City of Brentwood, Williamson County, Tennessee requiring it.

MAYOR

ADOPTED: June 22, 2020

Approved as to form:

RECORDER

Holly Earls

CITY ATTORNEY

Kristen Corn

SUMMARIES



City of Brentwood, Tennessee Capital Improvements Program Fiscal Years 2022-2027 Funding by Source (000's)



City of Brentwood, Tennessee Capital Improvements Program Fiscal Year 2022 - 2027 Program Expenditures - Summary (000's)

<u>Program</u>	Projected FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	Total 6 Years 2022-2027
General Facilities and Equipment	19,320	7,335	4,130	910	5,655	2,580	2,285	22,895
Technology	1,470	2,330	1,140	845	1,045	870	860	7,090
Transportation	13,540	10,870	13,125	12,995	9,795	7,595	8,595	62,975
Storm Drainage	245	250	150	150	150	150	150	1,000
Parks and Recreation	3,365	2,675	1,395	2,630	650	225	125	7,700
Utilities	3,915	12,570	7,765	5,030	3,485	2,365	5,150	36,365
Grand Total	41,855	36,030	27,705	22,560	20,780	13,785	17,165	138,025

City of Brentwood, Tennessee Capital Improvements Program Fiscal Year 2022 - 2027 Sources of Funds - Summary (000's)

<u>Source</u>	Projected FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	Total 6 Years 2022-27
Capital Projects Fund	23,060	8,535	4,025	1,600	70	-	-	14,230
Emergency Communications District Fund	285	1,480	15	10	35	5	15	1,560
Equipment Replacement Division	1,965	2,105	2,130	1,190	2,035	2,190	2,770	12,420
Facilities Maintenance Division	905	800	545	330	450	300	300	2,725
General Fund	870	850	6,300	5,380	4,980	4,850	3,845	26,205
General Fund (Unrestricted Balance)	1,000	-	-	3,000	3,000	-	-	6,000
General Obligation Bond Proceeds	-	-	3,900	2,900	4,000	-	3,000	13,800
Municipal Center Fund	50	1,505	590	170	170	170	170	2,775
Private Sources	225	720	-	5	635	5	5	1,370
Public Works Project Fee Fund	-	-	-	1,000	-	2,000	-	3,000
Inter-Governmental Sources	8,950	7,020	930	-	-	-	-	7,950
State Street Aid Fund	800	1,700	1,800	1,900	1,900	1,900	1,900	11,100
Water and Sewer Fund	970	4,835	5,315	3,070	1,420	2,150	3,710	20,500
Water Tap Fees and NCGUD Tap Fees	1,610	100	950	1,965	2,045	175	1,410	6,645
Sewer Tap Fees	1,165	1,380	1,205	40	40	40	40	2,745
Water & Sewer Bond/Note Proceeds	-	5,000	-	-	-	-	-	5,000
	· · ·	Į	Į.	Į.	'	ļ		Į.

Grand Total	41,855	36,030	27,705	22,560	20,780	13,785	17,165	138,025

City of Brentwood, Tennessee Capital Improvements Program Fiscal Years 2022 - 2027 Summary - All Projects (000's)

			× ×	,					Total
		Projected FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	6 Years 2022-2027
General Facilities	Community Identity Features	-	60	15	15	15	15	15	135
	Community Planning	-	-	60	-	50	-	-	110
	Equipment and Vehicles	1,435	2,450	1,165	450	1,085	1,330	1,975	8,455
	Fire Stations	275	2,700	2,175	-	-	-	-	4,875
	Library	355	445	50	50	200	50	50	845
	Municipal Center	50	1,505	590	170	170	170	170	2,775
	Park Operations Facility	-	-	-	150	4,000	-	-	4,150
	Police Headquarters	17,050	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Safety Center East	105	55	25	25	25	25	25	180
	Service Center	50	120	50	50	110	990	50	1,370
	Total - General Facilities	19,320	7,335	4,130	910	5,655	2,580	2,285	22,895
		1				1	1		
Technology	Computer Equipment	575	265	955	730	985	845	800	4,580
Technology	Emergency Communications Center	-	1,540	-	-	-	-	-	1,540
	Fiber Network	225	10	110	-	-	-	-	120
	GIS	-	-	-	75	-	-	-	75
	Radio System	70	100	-	-	-	-	-	100
	Security System	290	100	-	-	-	-	-	100
	Software Systems	310	315	40	40	25	25	25	470
	Warning Sirens	-	-	35	-	35	-	35	105
	Total - Technology	1,470	2,330	1,140	845	1,045	870	860	7,090
		I I				I			
Transportation	ADA Retrofits	300	300	540	300	300	300	300	2,040
	Bike and Pedestrian	510	360	350	350	350	350	350	2,110
	Franklin Road - South	7,130	4,010	-	-	-	-	-	4,010
	McEwen Drive	160	370	2,500	3,100	3,700	-	-	9,670
	Murray Lane	80	730	440	-	-	-	-	1,170
	Ragsdale Road	-	750	4,350	5,900	2,000	-	-	13,000
	Street Lighting	-	120	1,800	20	20	20	20	2,000
	Street Resurfacing	2,065	2,500	2,600	2,700	2,800	2,800	2,800	16,200
	Sunset-Ragsdale Realignment	-	200	-	-	-	-	-	200
	Sunset Road Phase 2 (Concord to Ragsdale)	3,130	100	-	-	-	-	-	100
	Sunset Road Phase 3 (Ragsdale to Waller)	-	-	150	500	500	4,000	5,000	10,150
	Traffic Signal Upgrades	165	1,430	395	125	125	125	125	2,325
	Total - Transportation	13,540	10,870	13,125	12,995	9,795	7,595	8,595	62,975

City of Brentwood, Tennessee Capital Improvements Program Fiscal Years 2022 - 2027 Summary - All Projects (000's)

		Projected FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	Total 6 Years 2022-2027
Storm Drainage	Derby Glen	175	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Subdivision Drainage	70	150	150	150	150	150	150	900
	Tara Drive	-	100	-	-	-	-	-	100
	Total - Storm Drainage	245	250	150	150	150	150	150	1,000
Parks/Recreation									
	Crockett Park	80	1,070	560	1,050	525	75	75	3,355
	Deerwood Arboretum	10	-	50	-	75	-	-	125
	Flagpole and Wikle	-	30	-	15	-	-	-	45
	Granny White Park	230	1,265	30	50	50	50	50	1,495
	Marcella Vivrette Smith Park	290	65	45	15	-	100	-	225
	Maryland Way Park	20	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Owl Creek Park	-	80	60	-	-	-	-	140
	Margaret Powell Park	-	10	-	-	-	-	-	10
	River Park	70	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Tower Park	45	25	-	-	-	-	-	25
	Windy Hill Park	2,620	130	650	1,500	-	-	-	2,280
	Total - Parks/Recreation	3,365	2,675	1,395	2,630	650	225	125	7,700
Utilities	Miscellaneous Sewer Service Additions	-	175	370	45	45	45	45	725
	Miscellaneous Sewer System Improvements	255	110	110	110	110	110	110	660
	Miscellaneous Water System Improvements	165	75	110	110	110	110	110	625
	Sewer Rehabilitation Program	305	670	1,125	1,125	1,075	575	575	5,145
	Sewer System Capacity Improvements	1,370	8,100	2,050	-	-	200	1,750	12,100
	Sewer Lift Station Rehabilitation	10	865	550	-	-	-	-	1,415
	Water Line Replacement Program	200	2,475	2,500	1,675	100	1,150	1,150	9,050
	Water System Capacity Improvements	1,610	100	950	1,965	2,045	175	1,410	6,645
	Total - Utilities	3,915	12,570	7,765	5,030	3,485	2,365	5,150	36,365
TOTALS		41,855	36,030	27,705	22,560	20,780	13,785	17,165	138,025

City of Brentwood, Tennessee Capital Improvements Program Fiscal Years 2022 - 2027 General Facilities and Equipment (000's)

<u>Projects</u>	Projected FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	Total 6 Years 2022-2027
Community Identity Features	_	60	15	15	15	15	15	135
Community Planning	-	-	60	-	50	-	-	110
Equipment and Vehicles	1,435	2,450	1,165	450	1,085	1,330	1,975	8,455
Fire Stations	275	2,700	2,175	-	-	-	-	4,875
Library	355	445	50	50	200	50	50	845
Municipal Center	50	1,505	590	170	170	170	170	2,775
Park Operations Facility	-	-	-	150	4,000	-	-	4,150
Police Headquarters	17,050	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Safety Center East	105	55	25	25	25	25	25	180
Service Center	50	120	50	50	110	990	50	1,370
Grand Total	19,320	7,335	4,130	910	5,655	2,580	2,285	22,895
Source of Funds								
Capital Projects Fund	15,835	2,780	175	-	-	-	-	2,955
General Fund	-	-	2,075	165	125	955	15	3,335

Grand Total	19,320	7,335	4,130	910	5,655	2,580	2,285	22,895
ECD Fund	250	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Water and Sewer Fund	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Private Sources	50	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Municipal Center Fund	50	1,505	590	170	170	170	170	2,775
Inter-Governmental Sources	1,250	880	-	-	-	-	-	880
Facilities Maintenance Division	475	260	125	125	275	125	125	1,035
Equipment Replacement Division	1,410	1,910	1,165	450	1,085	1,330	1,975	7,915
G O Bond Proceeds	-	-	-	-	4,000	-	-	4,000
General Fund - Unrestricted Balance	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
General Fund	-	-	2,075	165	125	955	15	3,335
Capital 110jeets 1 alla	15,655	2,700	175	-	-	-	-	2,955

City of Brentwood, Tennessee Capital Improvements Program Fiscal Years 2022 - 2027 Technology Program - Summary (000's)

<u>Projects</u>	Projected FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	Total 6 Years 2022-27
Computer Equipment	575	265	955	730	985	845	800	4,580
Emergency Communications Center	-	1,540	-	-	-	-	-	1,540
Fiber Network	225	10	110	-	-	-	-	120
GIS	-	-	-	75	-	-	-	75
Radio System	70	100	-	-	-	-	-	100
Security System	290	100	-	-	-	-	-	100
Software Systems	310	315	40	40	25	25	25	470
Warning Sirens	-	-	35	-	35	-	35	105
Grand Total	1,470	2,330	1,140	845	1,045	870	860	7,090
Source of Funds Capital Projects Fund	845	650	10					660
General Fund	643		135	- 45	- 35	-	35	250
General Fund - Unrestricted Balance	-	-	-	-	-	-		230
G O Bond Proceeds								
Equipment Replacement Division	555	195	965	740	950	860	795	4,505
Facilities Maintenance Division	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	
Inter-Governmental Sources	_	_	_	_	_	_	-	
Municipal Center Fund	_	-	-	-	_	_	-	
Water and Sewer Fund	35	5	15	50	25	5	15	115
ECD Fund	35	1,480	15	10	35	5	15	1,560
Grand Total	1,470	2,330	1,140	845	1,045	870	860	7,090

City of Brentwood, Tennessee Capital Improvements Program Fiscal Years 2022 - 2027 Transportation (000's)

	D • (1	T 7 X /	F 7 K /		T T T			Total
Projects	Projected FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	6 Years 2022-2027
ADA Retrofits	300	300	540	300	300	300	300	2,040
Bike and Pedestrian	510	360	350	350	350	350	350	2,110
Franklin Road - South	7,130	4,010	-	-	-	-	-	4,010
McEwen Drive	160	370	2,500	3,100	3,700	-	-	9,670
Murray Lane	80	730	440	-	-	-	-	1,170
Ragsdale Road	-	750	4,350	5,900	2,000	-	-	13,000
Street Lighting	-	120	1,800	20	20	20	20	2,000
Street Resurfacing	2,065	2,500	2,600	2,700	2,800	2,800	2,800	16,200
Sunset-Ragsdale Realignment	-	200	-	-	-	-	-	200
Sunset Road Phase 2 (Concord to Ragsdale)	3,130	100	-	-	-	-	-	100
Sunset Road Phase 3 (Ragsdale to Waller)	-	-	150	500	500	4,000	5,000	10,150
Traffic Signal Upgrades	165	1,430	395	125	125	125	125	2,325
Grand Total	13,540	10,870	13,125	12,995	9,795	7,595	8,595	62,975
Grand Total <u>Source of Funds</u>	13,540	10,870	13,125	12,995	9,795	7,595	8,595	62,975
	<u>13,540</u> 4,385	10,870	13,125 3,190	12,995	9,795	7,595	8,595	62,975 6,745
Source of Funds							8,595	
Source of Funds Capital Projects Fund	4,385	3,385	3,190	100	70	-	-	6,745
Source of Funds Capital Projects Fund General Fund	4,385	3,385 800	3,190	100 4,045	70 4,145	-	-	6,745 19,845
Source of Funds Capital Projects Fund General Fund General Fund - Unrestricted Balance	4,385	3,385 800	3,190 3,565 -	100 4,045 3,000	70 4,145	3,645	3,645	6,745 19,845 6,000
Source of FundsCapital Projects FundGeneral FundGeneral Fund - Unrestricted BalanceG O Bond ProceedsFacilities Maintenance DivisionPrivate Sources	4,385 800	3,385 800 - -	3,190 3,565 - 3,900	100 4,045 3,000 2,900	70 4,145 3,000	3,645	3,645	6,745 19,845 6,000 9,800
Source of FundsCapital Projects FundGeneral FundGeneral Fund - Unrestricted BalanceG O Bond ProceedsFacilities Maintenance Division	4,385 800 - - 60	3,385 800 - - 60	3,190 3,565 - 3,900	100 4,045 3,000 2,900	70 4,145 3,000 - 50	3,645	3,645 	6,745 19,845 6,000 9,800 310
Source of FundsCapital Projects FundGeneral FundGeneral Fund - Unrestricted BalanceG O Bond ProceedsFacilities Maintenance DivisionPrivate Sources	4,385 800 - - 60	3,385 800 - - 60	3,190 3,565 - 3,900	100 4,045 3,000 2,900 50 -	70 4,145 3,000 - 50 630	 3,645 50 	3,645 	6,745 19,845 6,000 9,800 310 630
Source of FundsCapital Projects FundGeneral FundGeneral Fund - Unrestricted BalanceG O Bond ProceedsFacilities Maintenance DivisionPrivate SourcesPublic Works Project Fund	4,385 800 - - 60 - -	3,385 800 - - 60 - -	3,190 3,565 - 3,900 50 - -	100 4,045 3,000 2,900 50 -	70 4,145 3,000 - 50 630	 3,645 50 	3,645 	6,745 19,845 6,000 9,800 310 630 3,000
Source of FundsCapital Projects FundGeneral FundGeneral Fund - Unrestricted BalanceG O Bond ProceedsFacilities Maintenance DivisionPrivate SourcesPublic Works Project FundInter-Governmental Sources	4,385 800 - - - 60 - - 7,495	3,385 800 - - - 60 - - 4,925	3,190 3,565 - 3,900 50 - - 620	100 4,045 3,000 2,900 50 - 1,000 -	70 4,145 3,000 - 50 630 - -	- 3,645 - - 50 - 2,000 -	3,645 	$ \begin{array}{r} 6,745\\ 19,845\\ 6,000\\ 9,800\\ 310\\ 630\\ 3,000\\ 5,545\\ \end{array} $

City of Brentwood, Tennessee Capital Improvements Program Fiscal Years 2022 - 2027 Storm Drainage Program - Summary (000's)

<u>Projects</u>	Projected FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	Total 6 Years 2022-2027
Derby Glen	175	-	-	-	-	-	-	_
Subdivision Drainage	70	150	150	150	150	150	150	900
Tara Drive	-	100	-	-	-	-	-	100
Grand Total	245	250	150	150	150	150	150	1,000
Source of Funds	1	I	1			I	I	
Capital Projects Fund	175	200	-	-	-	-	-	200
General Fund	70	50	150	150	150	150	150	800
G O Bond Proceeds	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Grand Total	245	250	150	150	150	150	150	1,000

City of Brentwood, Tennessee Capital Improvements Program Fiscal Years 2022 - 2027 Parks and Recreation Program - Summary (000's)

<u>Projects</u>	Projected FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	Total 6 Years 2022-2027
Crockett Park	80	1,070	560	1,050	525	75	75	3,355
Deerwood Arboretum	10	_	50	-	75	_	_	125
Flagpole and Wikle		30	-	15	-	-	-	45
Granny White Park	230	1,265	30	50	50	50	50	1,495
Marcella Vivrette Smith Park	290	65	45	15	-	100	-	225
Maryland Way Park	20	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Owl Creek Park		80	60	-	-	-	_	140
Margaret Powell Park	-	10	-	-	-	-	-	10
River Park	70	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Tower Park	45	25	-	-	-	-	-	25
Windy Hill Park	2,620	130	650	1,500	-	-	-	2,280
Grand Total	3,365	2,675	1,395	2,630	650	225	125	7,700
Source of Funds								
Capital Projects Fund	1,820	1,520	650	1,500	-	-	-	3,670
General Fund	-	-	375	975	525	100	-	1,975
General Fund - Unrestricted Balance	1,000	_	-	-	-	-	-	-
G O Bond Proceeds	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Facilities Maintenance Division	370	480	370	155	125	125	125	1,380
Private Sources	175	675	-	-	-	-	-	675
Inter-Governmental Sources	_	-	-	-	-	-	-	
Water and Sewer Fund	_	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Grand Total	3,365	2,675	1,395	2,630	650	225	125	7,700

City of Brentwood, Tennessee Capital Improvements Program Fiscal Year 2022 - 2027 Water and Sewer Program - Summary (000's)

<u>Projects</u>	Projected <u>2021</u>	FY <u>2022</u>	FY <u>2023</u>	FY <u>2024</u>	FY <u>2025</u>	FY <u>2026</u>	FY <u>2027</u>	Total 6 Years <u>2022-2027</u>
Miscellaneous Sewer Service Additions	-	175	370	45	45	45	45	725
Miscellaneous Sewer System Improvements	255	110	110	110	110	110	110	660
Miscellaneous Water System Improvements	165	75	110	110	110	110	110	625
Sewer Rehabilitation Program	305	670	1,125	1,125	1,075	575	575	5,145
Sewer System Capacity Improvements	1,370	8,100	2,050	-	-	200	1,750	12,100
Sewer Lift Station Rehabilitation	10	865	550	-	-	-	-	1,415
Water Line Replacement Program	200	2,475	2,500	1,675	100	1,150	1,150	9,050
Water System Capacity Improvements	1,610	100	950	1,965	2,045	175	1,410	6,645
Grand Total	3,915	12,570	7,765	5,030	3,485	2,365	5,150	36,365
Source of Funds								
Water and Sewer Fund	935	4,830	5,300	3,020	1,395	2,145	3,695	20,385
Water Tap Fees and NCGUD Tap Fees	1,610	100	950	1,965	2,045	175	1,410	6,645
Sewer Tap Fees	1,165	1,380	1,205	40	40	40	40	2,745
Private Sources	-	45	_	5	5	5	5	65
Inter-Governmental Sources	205	1,215	310	-	-	-	-	1,525
Water and Sewer Bond/Note Proceeds	-	5,000	-	-	-	-	-	5,000
Grand Total	3,915	12,570	7,765	5,030	3,485	2,365	5,150	36,365

GENERAL FACILITIES and EQUIPMENT

GENERAL FACILITIES AND EQUIPMENT FISCAL YEARS 2022-2027



City of Brentwood, Tennessee Capital Improvements Program Fiscal Years 2022 - 2027 General Facilities and Equipment (000's)

<u>Projects</u>	Projected FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	Total 6 Years 2022-2027
Community Identity Features	_	60	15	15	15	15	15	135
Community Planning		-	60	-	50	-	-	110
Equipment and Vehicles	1,435	2,450	1,165	450	1,085	1,330	1,975	8,455
Fire Stations	275	2,700	2,175	-	-	-	-	4,875
Library	355	445	50	50	200	50	50	845
Municipal Center	50	1,505	590	170	170	170	170	2,775
Park Operations Facility	-	_	-	150	4,000	-	_	4,150
Police Headquarters	17,050	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Safety Center East	105	55	25	25	25	25	25	180
Service Center	50	120	50	50	110	990	50	1,370
Grand Total	19,320	7,335	4,130	910	5,655	2,580	2,285	22,895

Source of Funds

Capital Projects Fund	15,835	2,780	175	-	-	-	-	2,955
General Fund	-	-	2,075	165	125	955	15	3,335
General Fund - Unrestricted Balance	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	_
G O Bond Proceeds	-	-	-	-	4,000	-	-	4,000
Equipment Replacement Division	1,410	1,910	1,165	450	1,085	1,330	1,975	7,915
Facilities Maintenance Division	475	260	125	125	275	125	125	1,035
Inter-Governmental Sources	1,250	880	-	-	-	-	-	880
Municipal Center Fund	50	1,505	590	170	170	170	170	2,775
Private Sources	50	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Water and Sewer Fund	-	_	_	-	-	-	-	-
ECD Fund	250	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Grand Total	19,320	7,335	4,130	910	5,655	2,580	2,285	22,895

CITY OF BRENTWOOD, TENNESSEE

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PROGRAM

PROJECT	Community Identity Features	Account #	311-45200-5026
PROGRAM	General Facilities & Equipment	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTMENT	Community Relations
DESCRIPTION	x v x	nstallation of gateway entrance features g the primary streets of Brentwood.	s, directional signage and other
STATUS	6	ew entrance signs has not yet been made, t to 2022. Funding is allocated in future ye	0

PROJECT BUDGET	Projected	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Total
(000'S)	FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	FY 2022-2027
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION								
Engineering								
Construction		60	15	15	15	15	15	135
TOTAL EXPENDITURES		60	15	15	15	15	15	135
	-	00	15	15	15	15	15	155
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Capital Projects Fund		60						60
General Fund			15	15	15	15	15	75
General Fund (Unrestricted Balance)								
G O Bond Proceeds								
Equipment Replacement Division								
Facilities Maintenance Division								
Inter-Governmental Sources								
Municipal Center Fund								
Private Sources								
Water and Sewer Fund								
ECD Fund								
TOTAL FUNDS	-	60	15	15	15	15	15	135

JUSTIFICATION

The provision of community identity features is an objective in the Brentwood 2030 Plan. The goal is to provide clear, attractive and distinct features to help distinguish Brentwood from the surrounding communities.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services Operating Expenditures Debt Service

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):

0

OFFSETTING REVENUE:

CITY OF BRENTWOOD, TENNESSEE

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PROGRAM

PROJECT	Community Planning	Account #	311-45200-5009
PROGRAM	General Facilities & Equipment	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTMENT	Planning and Codes
DESCRIPTION	Comprehensive Plan which was add approaches projected build-out in th	anning efforts of the City. This includes periopted in 2015. The 2030 Plan guidance in the next 10-20 years. In addition, the City pe letermine accurately the current population n ein.	decision-making as the community riodically conducts a special census
STATUS	6	for a special census if determined to be advan ble minor update to the Brentwood 2030 Plan, i	

PROJECT BUDGET (000'S)	Projected FY 2021	Proposed FY 2022	Proposed FY 2023	Proposed FY 2024	Proposed FY 2025	Proposed FY 2026	Proposed FY 2027	Total FY 2022-2027
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION								
Consultant Services					50			50
Special Census			60					60
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	-	-	60	-	50	-	-	110
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Capital Projects Fund								
General Fund			60		50			110
General Fund (Unrestricted Balance)								
G O Bond Proceeds								
Equipment Replacement Division								
Facilities Maintenance Division								
Inter-Governmental Sources								
Municipal Center Fund								
Private Sources								
Water and Sewer Fund								
ECD Fund								
TOTAL FUNDS	-	-	60	-	50	-	-	110

JUSTIFICATION

Consideration of periodic updates to the Brentwood 2030 Plan are appropriate, especially if there are any significant changes to the community development patterns, demographics, etc. Also, funding for periodic special censuses insures the City receives its appropriate share of state shared revenues that are distributed on a per capita basis.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services Operating Expenditures Debt Service

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):

0

OFFSETTING REVENUE: (increase in PWPF revenues due to fee increase and increase in state shared revenues as a result of special census)

CITY OF BRENTWOOD, TENNESSEE

PROJECT	Equipment and Vehicles	Account # 310-43120-89520 (PW), 310-42200-89520 (Fire), 310-44400-89520 (Parks), 310- 42100-89520 (Police) 311-45200-00000-5027 (Misc.)					
PROGRAM	General Facilities & Equipment	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTMENT	Public Works, Fire, Parks, & Police				
DESCRIPTION	cars) is funded from this accour	ment and apparatus with a value in excess of \$40 at. This includes fire apparatus, brush removal tr artments other than Police less than \$40,000 are	rucks, and larger dump trucks. Cars,				
STATUS	decision was made mid-year to machines. Equipment was adde transfer, including: a brush a proposed include two (2) fire en and nine (9) vehicles in the Poli in Patrol. Two of the patrol ve	y provided for two (2) Public Works dump truc advance-purchase two (2) grapple trucks to repla ed to the Equipment Replacement Fund with func- ir curtain burner, SCBA air packs, and a mi gines (\$1.68M), a dump truck (\$115,000), tractor ce Department (275,000). The latter includes tw hicles will be new additions funded by a proposed he police department red dot handgun equipm cements.	ce two (2) chipper trucks and chipper ding from a 2020 FYE General Fund ni-excavator. FY 2022 expenditure · (\$75,000), street sweeper (\$265,000), o (2) in Administration and seven (7) d State grant as is one-half of the fire				

PROJECT BUDGET	Projected	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Total
(000'S)	FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024		FY 2026	FY 2027	FY 2022-2027
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION								
Public Works Vehicles/Equipment	705	455	235	50	105	350	565	1,760
Fire Pumper/Ladder	160	1,680			485	360	870	3,395
Parks Equipment	50		140			70		210
Police Vehicles	340	275	790	400	495	550	540	3,050
Misc. Equipment	180	40						40
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	1,435	2,450	1,165	450	1,085	1,330	1,975	8,455
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Capital Projects Fund	25							
General Fund								
General Fund (Unrestricted Balance)								
G O Bond Proceeds								
Equipment Replacement Division	1,410	1,910	1,165	450	1,085	1,330	1,975	7,915
Facilities Maintenance Division								
Inter-Governmental Sources		540						540
Municipal Center Fund								
Private Sources								
Water and Sewer Fund								
TOTAL FUNDS	1,435	2,450	1,165	450	1,085	1,330	1,975	8,455

JUSTIFICATION

In order to minimize the financial burden of purchasing expensive equipment in a single year, annual contributions are made by the benefiting General Fund departments to the Equipment Replacement Fund. This allows for the systematic accumulation of funds over multiple years for the replacement of larger equipment needed for the safe and effective delivery of services. This approach enables the General Fund to avoid a major cash outlay in a single fiscal year and/or the issuance of long term notes or bonds to fund equipment needs.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services Operating Expenditures Debt Service

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):

(routine replacement helps reduce annual maintenance and repair costs)

OFFSETTING REVENUE:

0
PROJECT	Fire Stations	Account #	311-45200-5018		
PROGRAM	General Facilities & Equipment	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTM	ENT	Fire Rescue	
DESCRIPTION	This project provides for minor exp planning, acquisition, and construct		grades to the Bren	ntwood fire statio	ons, as well as
STATUS	Design work on Station No. 5 on Sp 2021 with station opening in late cal including \$840,000 for the appara funding sources for the project incl projected savings in the Police HQ projects later in the six-year plan. will be required in FY 2021 (\$430,00	endar year 2022. The total proje tus, which is reflected in the Eq ude approximately \$2.3 million in project and reallocation of \$1 mil General Fund year-end transfers	ct budget at this st uipment project o 1 available Capita lion in funding tha	tage of design is S of this CIP. Oth I Projects Fund It had been reser	\$5.95 million, her proposed balance from ved for other
PROJECT BUDGET	Projected Proposed	Proposed Proposed Prop	osed Proposed	Proposed	Total

PROJECT BUDGET	Projected	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Total
(000'S)	FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	FY 2022-2027
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION								
Land Acquisition								
Architectural Services	275	100	25					125
Construction		2,600	2,000					4,600
Facility Maintenance								
Equipment			150					150
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	275	2,700	2,175	-	-	-	-	4,875
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Capital Projects Fund	275	2,700	175					2,875
General Fund			2,000	-				2,000
General Fund (Unrestricted Balance)								
G O Bond Proceeds								
Equipment Replacement Division								
Facilities Maintenance Division								
Inter-Governmental Sources								
Municipal Center Fund								
Private Sources								
Water and Sewer Fund								
ECD Fund								
TOTAL FUNDS	275	2,700	2,175	-	-	-	-	4,875

Minor expansion and renovation to the City's older fire stations is needed from time to time to improve the functionality and safety of working, living and sleeping arrangements and to extend the life of the facilities. The department's strategic plan identifies Station No. 5 as a needed facility in the vicinity of Split Log Road and Ragsdale Road to ensure appropriate response times in the growing area of the community.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services (six additional firefighters for Station 5) Operating Expenditures Debt Service	470 60
ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):	530

PROJECT	Library			Account #		311-45200-5002 312-44800-89600 (Facilities Maintenance)		
PROGRAM	General Facilities &	& Equipment	R	ESPONSIBLE	DEPARTMENT	Li	ibrary	
DESCRIPTION	This project pro facility was oper reconfigured and	ned in 1998 a	nd was expande	ed in the fall	of 2009 to 56,		•	
STATUS	Funding in FY 20 and cellular boost the two units see improvements no repairs to the ex- items that may a grant will fund the replacement of the	sters. FY 202 rving the bu ear the Readi xterior doors arise through he chiller and	2 funding includ ilding (\$160,000 ng Terrace (\$20 to Meeting Roc out the year (\$5 building manag	les replaceme)) and the bu),000), handic oms A and B 50,000). At th gement systen	ent of the origi uilding HVAC cap accessibilit (\$25,000), and he time of CII	nal Trane chiller management sy y for the doors t d a reserve for e preparation, it	unit, which i stem (\$180,0 o the main ro extraordinary is anticipate	s the larger of 000), drainage 00m (\$10,000), 7 maintenance d that a State
PROJECT BUDGET	Projected	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Tota
(000'S)	FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	FY 2022-2027
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION								
Architectural Services								
Construction								
Facility Maintenance	320	445	50	50	200	50	50	845
Equipment	35							
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	355	445	50	50	200	50	50	845
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Capital Projects Fund	35	10						10
General Fund								
General Fund (Unrestricted Balance)								
G O Bond Proceeds								
Equipment Replacement Division	220	07		50	200	=0	50	40.5
Facilities Maintenance Division	320	95	50	50	200	50	50	495
Inter-Governmental Sources		340						340
Municipal Center Fund								
Private Sources								
Water and Sewer Fund								
ECD Fund TOTAL FUNDS	355	445	50	50	200	50	50	845

The John P. Holt Brentwood Library is the most utilized City facility on a daily basis. Improvements to the facility allow for expanded collections and programs and ensure the facility will remain a state of the art building serving the intellectual needs of patrons in the future. The flat portions of the original roof, now 23 years old, had a preventative urethane coating applied in FY 2018 to leak-prone areas that should extend the life of the roof an additional 5 years or more. All asphalt shingles were replaced in FY 2021.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services Operating Expenditures Debt Service

(5)

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S): (5) (chiller replacement with a more efficient unit will result in reduced operating costs)

PROJECT	Municipal Center			Ac	count #	43	4-16200	
PROGRAM	General Facilities &	& Equipment	RI	ESPONSIBLE DI	EPARTMENT	Fi	nance	
DESCRIPTION	This project pro Center to better : of the building ar by City departme	meet the needs 1d property. 7	s of various dep This 35+ year ol	oartments in pr ld building was	oviding service oversized in th	e to the public a ne beginning to	and to protec allow for fut	t the integrity ure expansion
STATUS	A space needs a Department will renovations betw Uninterruptible I maintenance proj	vacate. Place veen FY 2022 Power Supply (cholder funding and 2023. Fu (\$40,000). Ann	g of \$1,750,000 nding is also p ual funding of \$, inclusive of (provided in FY	design and con 2022 for rep	struction, is lacement of	provided for the building's
PROJECT BUDGET	Projected	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Total
(000'S)	FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	FY 2022-2027
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION								
Construction		1,400	555	150	150	150	150	2,555
Architectural Services	50	105	35	20	20	20	20	220
Consultant Services								
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	50	1,505	590	170	170	170	170	2,775
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Capital Projects Fund								
General Fund								
General Fund (Unrestricted Balance)								
G O Bond Proceeds								
Equipment Replacement Division								
Facilities Maintenance Division								
Inter-Governmental Sources								
Municipal Center Fund	50	1,505	590	170	170	170	170	2,775
Private Sources								
Water and Sewer Fund								
ECD Fund								
TOTAL FUNDS	50	1,505	590	170	170	170	170	2,775

When the building was originally opened in 1987, the initial space configuration for departments did not plan for orderly expansion of office space for departments as the need arose. The renovation projects completed in FY 2012 greatly improved space utilization and layout within the building and provided for enhanced public service capabilities within the lobby and a state of the art emergency communications center. Further renovations, including those needed for the Planning and Codes office area and locker rooms, are awaiting the transition of the Police Department to its new headquarters.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services Operating Expenditures Debt Service

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):

15

15

(improvements increase depreciation expense for the Municipal Center Fund)

PROJECT	Park Operations Facility	Account #	311-45200-5029
PROGRAM	Parks and Recreation	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTMENT	Parks and Recreation
DESCRIPTION	This project provides for site selection, Department staff.	design, and construction of a Park Operat	tions Facility to house all Parks
STATUS	maintenance barn at Crockett Park h drawings is anticipated in FY 2024, with	oossible sites on City-owned land, construct as been determined to be the best option construction following in FY 2025. A prel oposed funding including \$4 million in G.O. I	Preparation of architectural iminary estimate of \$4.15M has

PROJECT BUDGET (000'S)	Projected FY 2021	Proposed FY 2022	Proposed FY 2023	Proposed FY 2024	Proposed FY 2025	Proposed FY 2026	Proposed FY 2027	Total FY 2022-2027
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION								
Planning/Engineering				150	200			350
Buildings, Facilities, etc.					3,800			3,800
Furniture/Equipment								
Landscaping/Trees								
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	_	_	-	150	4,000	_	-	4,150
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Capital Projects Fund								
General Fund				150				150
General Fund (Unrestricted Balance)								
G O Bond Proceeds					4,000			4,000
Equipment Replacement Division								
Facilities Maintenance Division								
Inter-Governmental Sources								
Municipal Center Fund								
Private Sources								
Water and Sewer Fund								
ECD Fund								
TOTAL FUNDS	-	-	-	150	4,000	-	-	4,150

The Parks Department operations are currently split between two facilities. The administrative offices and main staff functions, including vehicle storage, etc. are at the Service Center on General George Patton Drive, while most park equipment (mowers, etc.) is stored in an unheated maintenance barn at Crockett Park. Having all Parks Department functions more centrally located within a park creates more efficiency for the department and also frees up needed office and yard space at the Service Center.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services	
Operating Expenditures	75
Debt Service	260

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):	335
(Building operation costs including utilities, maintenance, etc.)	

OFFSETTING REVENUE:

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PROGRAM

PROJECT	Police Headquarters	Account #	311-45200-5028
PROGRAM	General Facilities & Equipment	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTMEN	T Police
DESCRIPTION		s will relocate the new facility	ers facility for the Police Department at 910 , including emergency communications. The r an ambulance and crew on-site.

STATUS Construction of this facility began in the fall of 2019 and will be complete spring of 2021.

PROJECT BUDGET (000'S)	Projected FY 2021	Proposed FY 2022	Proposed FY 2023	Proposed FY 2024	-	Proposed FY 2026	-	
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION	-	-		-				
Construction	14,700							
Design/Consultant Services	250							
Furniture and Equipment	2,100							
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	17,050	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Capital Projects Fund	15,500							
General Fund								
General Fund (Unrestricted Balance)								
G O Bond Proceeds								
Equipment Replacement Division								
Facilities Maintenance Division								
Inter-Governmental Sources	1,250							
Municipal Center Fund								
Private Sources	50							
Water and Sewer Fund								
ECD Fund	250							
TOTAL FUNDS	17,050	-	-	-	-	-	-	-

When City Hall was originally opened in 1987, the initial space configuration for departments did not plan for orderly expansion of office space for departments as the need arose. Though the renovation projects completed in FY 2012 improved space utilization and layout within the building, long-term storage and office space needs for all departments will be severely challenged. Police operations are currently split, with patrol functions on the east end of the building and all other functions on the west end of the building. Security for police functions is severely lacking. Consolidation of Police department operations in a new facility would provide operational efficiencies for the department and alleviate space constraints at City Hall.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services	-
Operating Expenditures	400
Debt Service	975

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):

1,375

PROJECT	OJECT Safety Center East		311-45200-5014 (Safety Center East CIP) 312-42200-89600 (Facilities Maintenance)		
PROGRAM	General Facilities & Equipment	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTM	IENT Fire (Maintenance)		
DESCRIPTION	1 0 1	-	Safety Center East which includes Fire Station er, Public Works salt storage building, and fuel		
STATUS	necessitating roof replacement ear system required replacement of the Fund. FY 2022 includes providin repaving a portion of the parking	rlier than expected (\$70,000), at system (\$35,000). Both expe g electrical power to the cover and drive aisles. The \$10,000 rom the General Fund to the C	s in FY 2021. Several roof leaks developed, and pipe failures in the attic fire suppression nses were funded by the Facilities Maintenance red shelter on the drill grounds (\$10,000) and for the power installation is subject to a 2021 Capital Projects Fund. Additionally, \$25,000 is ly.		

PROJECT BUDGET (000'S)	Projected FY 2021	Proposed FY 2022	Proposed FY 2023	Proposed FY 2024	Proposed FY 2025	Proposed FY 2026	Proposed FY 2027	Total FY 2022-2027
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION								
Design Services								
Construction / Equipment		10						10
Facility Maintenance	105	45	25	25	25	25	25	170
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	105	55	25	25	25	25	25	180
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Capital Projects Fund		10						10
General Fund								
General Fund (Unrestricted Balance)								
G O Bond Proceeds								
Equipment Replacement Fund								
Facilities Maintenance Fund	105	45	25	25	25	25	25	170
Inter-Governmental Sources								
Municipal Center Fund								
Private Sources								
Water and Sewer Fund								
ECD Fund								*****
TOTAL FUNDS	105	55	25	25	25	25	25	180

This multi-functional facility serves a variety of city and community purposes. The facility is now over 15 years old and will require periodic maintenance to insure it remains in acceptable condition.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services Operating Expenditures Debt Service

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):

OFFSETTING REVENUE:

0

PROJECT	Service Center	Account #	311-45200-5005 312-43170-89600 (Facilities Maintenance)
PROGRAM	General Facilities & Equipment	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTMEN	T Public Works
DESCRIPTION	facility houses the operations for the	e Public Works, Parks, Water Serv	ter on General George Patton Drive. The ices and Engineering departments as well as ction and one of the City's two salt storage
STATUS	repairs to gutters, building wall join	nt sealing, and brick repair (\$70,00 s Department relocating to a newly	e funding includes an additional \$70,000 for 0). FY 2026 includes \$1,000,000 for interior y constructed facility. The exact timing and

PROJECT BUDGET (000'S)	Projected FY 2021	Proposed FY 2022	Proposed FY 2023	Proposed FY 2024	-	Proposed FY 2026	Proposed FY 2027	Total FY 2022-2027
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION	-			-			-	
Design Services					60	40		100
Equipment								
Construction						900		900
Facility Maintenance	50	120	50	50	50	50	50	370
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	50	120	50	50	110	990	50	1,370
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Capital Projects Fund								
General Fund					60	940		1,000
General Fund (Unrestricted Balance)								
G O Bond Proceeds								
Equipment Replacement Division								
Facilities Maintenance Division	50	120	50	50	50	50	50	370
Inter-Governmental Sources								
Municipal Center Fund								
Private Sources								
Water and Sewer Fund								
ECD Fund								
TOTAL FUNDS	50	120	50	50	110	990	50	1,370

This 28 year-old facility requires periodic repairs and improvements to ensure effective operation and to protect the City's investment.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services	-
Operating Expenditures	-
Debt Service	-

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):

-

TECHNOLOGY

TECHNOLOGY FISCAL YEARS 2022-2027



City of Brentwood, Tennessee Capital Improvements Program Fiscal Years 2022 - 2027 Technology Program - Summary (000's)

<u>Projects</u>	Projected FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	Total 6 Years 2022-27
Computer Equipment	575	265	955	730	985	845	800	4,580
Emergency Communications Center	-	1,540	-	-	-	-	-	1,540
Fiber Network	225	10	110	_	_	-	-	120
GIS	_	-	-	75	-	-	-	75
Radio System	70	100	-	-	-	-	-	100
Security System	290	100	-	-	-	_	-	100
Software Systems	310	315	40	40	25	25	25	470
Warning Sirens	-	-	35	-	35	-	35	105
Grand Total	1,470	2,330	1,140	845	1,045	870	860	7,090
Source of Funds Capital Projects Fund	845	650	10	_	_	_		660
General Fund	-	-	135	45	35		35	250
General Fund - Unrestricted Balance	_	_	-	-	-	_	-	
G O Bond Proceeds	_	_	_	_	_	_	-	
Equipment Replacement Division	555	195	965	740	950	860	795	4,505
Facilities Maintenance Division	_	-	-	-	-	-	-	
Inter-Governmental Sources	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Municipal Center Fund	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	_
Water and Sewer Fund	35	5	15	50	25	5	15	115
ECD Fund	35	1,480	15	10	35	5	15	1,560
Grand Total	1,470	2,330	1,140	845	1,045	870	860	7,090

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PROGRAM

PROJECT	Computer Equipment	Account #	310-41640-89540 & 83540 434-00000-16400 (Equips	0 (Hardware & Hardware N/C) ment)
PROGRAM	Technology	RESPONSIB	LE DEPARTMENT	Technology
DESCRIPTION	replacement of computer hardware	and equipment incl	luding desktop computers	ations equipment and the systematic s, network servers, etc. Decisions on ule with annual review and update by
STATUS	operations center, and infrastructur for replacement of 15 computers (\$2 PD (\$13,000), two computers in Pu Controller (\$12,000) in Technology,	e components such a 28,000) and two exta ublic Works (\$3,000 4 computers (\$7,000 5, and miscellaneou	as switches, firewalls, and ernal storage devices (\$30 0); 5 computers (\$12,000 0) and a large screen mon 1s equipment and compu	nts, plus the video wall at the traffic phone routers. FY 2022 will provide 0,000) in the Library, 6 computers in 0), 2 servers (\$8,000) and a Domain nitor (\$3,500) in Traffic Operations, 2 uters for BTV and web streaming iters will cost \$90,000.

PROJECT BUDGET (000'S)	Projected FY 2021	Proposed FY 2022	Proposed FY 2023	Proposed FY 2024	Proposed FY 2025	Proposed FY 2026	Proposed FY 2027	Total FY 2022-2027
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION	1 1 2021	11 2022	1 1 2025	112024	112023	F1 2020	F1 2027	112022-2027
Computer/Hardware/Equipment	575	265	955	730	985	845	800	4,580
GPS Equipment								
Commission Chambers A/V								
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	575	265	955	730	985	845	800	4,580
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Capital Projects Fund								
General Fund								
General Fund (Unrestricted Balance)								
G O Bond Proceeds								
Equipment Replacement Division	505	125	925	700	925	835	770	4,280
Facilities Maintenance Division								
Inter-Governmental Sources								
Municipal Center Fund								
Water and Sewer Fund	35	5	15	20	25	5	15	85
ECD Fund	35	135	15	10	35	5	15	215
TOTAL FUNDS	575	265	955	730	985	845	800	4,580

In order to minimize the financial burden of purchasing expensive equipment in any single year, annual contributions are made from the operating budget of the Technology Department to the Equipment Replacement Fund. This allows for the systematic accumulation of funds over multiple years for the replacement of basic equipment needed for the continued effective and efficient delivery of services. This approach enables the General Fund to avoid a major cash outlay in a single fiscal year and/or the issuance of general obligation debt.

LOCATION MAP

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services Operating Expenditures Debt Service

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):

(periodic replacement reduces on-going maintenance cost)

OFFSETTING REVENUE:

0

PROJECT	Emergency Communications Center			Account #			450-13080		
PROGRAM	Technology		RF	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTMENT			Police/Fire/Technology		
DESCRIPTION	This project provides for upgrading the 911 Phone Controller, CAD software and other equipment needed to maintain a state of the art Public Safety 911 and emergency communications center. CAD Aided Dispatch system that enables dispatchers to electronically coordinate public safety resource emergency calls for service.								
STATUS	The City retains funding, plus an This is shown in Headquarters. T (\$125,000). Addi A FY 2021 year consolidation.	ison County Center to th and system nclude a 10%	CAD solution. ne new Police infrastructure 6 contingency.						
PROJECT BUDGET	Projected	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Total	
(000'S)	FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	FY 2022-2027	
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION									
Architecture/Engineering									
Electrical/Generator									
Computer Equipment		850						850	
Communication Equipment		495						495	
Computer Software		195						195	
Construction									
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	-	1,540	-	-	-	-	-	1,540	
SOURCE OF FUNDS									
Capital Projects Fund		195						195	
General Fund									
General Fund (Unrestricted Balance)									
G O Bond Proceeds									
Equipment Replacement Division									
Facilities Maintenance Division									
Inter-Governmental Sources									
Municipal Center Fund									
Water and Sewer Fund									
ECD Fund		1,345						1,345	
TOTAL FUNDS	-	1,540	-	-	-	-		1,540	

The emergency communications center is the critical first link for effective delivery of public safety services in Brentwood. A sufficiently sized and secured work space with state of the art computer, radio and telephone systems is essential for quick, effective and accurate processing of 911 telephone and radio calls and to minimize paperwork and duplicate records keeping.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services Operating Expenditures (ECD Fund) Debt Service

0

0

PROJECT	Fiber Network			Account # 311-45300-6005					
PROGRAM	Technology		I	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTMENT			Technology		
DESCRIPTION		This program provides for the expansion of the City's fiber optic network which serves both data and voice City operations as well as the traffic signal synchronization system/traffic operations center.							
STATUS	Funding in FY headquarters sit expansion was co	te on Heritag ompleted in D	ge Way to the December 2020.	existing fiber	on Concord I	Road and alon	g I-65. Const	ruction of this	
	FY 2022 funding Road between C on the road pro conduit for unde	oncord Road	and Moore's L , actual installa	ane following ation of fiber	completion of is not projecte	the Franklin R ed until FY 20	oad widening j	project. Based	
PROJECT BUDGET	Projected	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Total	
(000'S)	FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	FY 2022-2027	
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION									
Engineering	5	10						10	
Construction	220		110					110	
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	225	10	110	-	-	-	-	120	
SOURCE OF FUNDS									
Capital Projects Fund	225	10	10					20	
General Fund			100					100	
General Fund (Unrestricted Balance)									
G O Bond Proceeds									
Equipment Replacement Division									
Facilities Maintenance Division									
Inter-Governmental Sources									
Municipal Center Fund									
Water and Sewer Fund									
ECD Fund									
TOTAL FUNDS	225	10	110	-	-	-		120	

The City-owned fiber optic network allows for quicker and more secure voice and data communication between city facilities. Continued expansion of the network to create loops provides redundancy in case of damage to lines and disruption of normal service. Dual connection paths to the new Police headquarters and 911 dispatch center is vital to ensure this important public safety facility stays connected to the City's network.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services Operating Expenditures (net) Debt Service

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):



1

PROJECT	GIS	Account #	311-45300-6008
PROGRAM	Technology	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTMEN	T Technology
DESCRIPTION		ies to work closely with Williams	napping system and aerial photography of the on County and the City of Franklin to partner
STATUS			graphy and planimetric data. Interim aerial sis through a new subscription service funded

PROJECT BUDGET (000'S)	Projected FY 2021	Proposed FY 2022	Proposed FY 2023	Proposed FY 2024	Proposed FY 2025		Proposed FY 2027	Total FY 2022-2027
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION								
GIS				75				75
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	-	-	-	75	-	-	-	75
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Capital Projects Fund								
General Fund				45				45
General Fund (Unrestricted Balance)								
G O Bond Proceeds								
Equipment Replacement Division								
Facilities Maintenance Division								
Inter-Governmental Sources								
Municipal Center Fund								
Water and Sewer Fund				30				30
ECD Fund								
TOTAL FUNDS	-	-	-	75	-	-		75

The GIS system is a key component for carrying out many daily activities of the City, including 911 dispatch, water and sewer services, and planning/development activities. Periodic updates to the base mapping data to account for new development and redevelopment activities is critical to the overall accuracy and effectiveness of the GIS system for users.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services Operating Expenditures Debt Service

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):

OFFSETTING REVENUE:

0

PROJECT	Radio System	Account # 311-45300-6004
PROGRAM	Technology	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTMENT Technology
DESCRIPTION		es and expansion of the City's radio communication system that serves the Police and nter Departments including Water & Sewer and Public Works.
STATUS	functioning well. The cost of B county tower in the Nolensville a the system became operational i	radio system became operational for Brentwood in late February 2019 and is entwood's share of the system was \$4.8 million, including a portion of the cost for a rea needed to provide sufficient coverage in the eastern portion of Brentwood. While n early 2019, final coverage testing is pending construction of the final tower in the lic safety radios were completed in FY 2019. FY 2022 funding provides for the final overage testing and acceptance.

PROJECT BUDGET	Projected	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Total
(000'S)	FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	FY 2022-2027
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION								
Engineering								
Equipment	70	100						100
Construction								
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	70	100	-	-	-	-	-	100
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Capital Projects Fund	70	100						100
General Fund								
General Fund (Unrestricted Balance)								
G.O. Bond Proceeds								
Equipment Replacement Division								
Facilities Maintenance Division								
Inter-Governmental Sources								
Municipal Center Fund								
Water and Sewer Fund								
ECD Fund								
TOTAL FUNDS	70	100	-	-	-	-		100

Despite technology advances in recent years with alternative forms of communication, the standard radio system remains the City's primary method of communication by employees in the field. It is also the most reliable communications system between departments during an emergency event or disaster when immediate communication is essential and cell phones and other forms of technology are not functioning or are overwhelmed through use by the general public. The recent Christmas 2020 bombing episode is good evidence of this. Interoperable communications with surrounding jurisdictions in both Williamson and Davidson counties is an essential component of effective delivery of public safety services given Brentwood's location between Nashville and Franklin. The opportunity to join with Williamson County and Franklin in development of a countywide system via expansion of Franklin's existing system and concurrently integrating systems with Metro Nashville provided a great opportunity to cost effectively upgrade the City's public safety communication systems and provide seamless communication across Williamson and Davidson counties.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services Operating Expenditures Debt Service

400

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):

400

(New system requires annual maintenance fees, beginning in FY 2022 plus replacement reserves for radio units) OFFSETTING REVENUE:

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PROGRAM

PROJECT	Security System	Account # 311-45300-6016
PROGRAM	Technology	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTMENT Technology
DESCRIPTION	security enhancements at City fac employees to access those facilities longer supported by the manufactu	acement of the City's 18 year-old access card security system, as well as other lities. The programmable ID card system allows the City to authorize individual and work areas necessary to perform their job functions. This legacy system is no rer and spare parts are becoming difficult to acquire. Also, recent crime activity in eed for additional surveillance devices at certain locations to assist the Police ns.
STATUS	Funding in 2021 also provided for of park security cameras at Cro	completion of the project to replace the ID card software system and hardware. xpansion of the license plate reader system at several intersections and installation ckett and Granny White Parks as part of parking lot lighting replacements. Y 2022 for this purpose (\$100,000), as needs may be determined.

PROJECT BUDGET (000'S)	Projected FY 2021	Proposed FY 2022	Proposed FY 2023	Proposed FY 2024	_			Total FY 2022-2027
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION	112021	112022	I I 2025	F 1 2024	112023	11 2020	F1 2027	112022-2027
Card-Swipe Secure Access System	150							
Park and LPR Security Cameras	140	100						100
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	290	100	-	-	-	-	-	100
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Capital Projects Fund	290	100						100
General Fund								
General Fund (Unrestricted Balance)								
G O Bond Proceeds								
Equipment Replacement Division								
Facilities Maintenance Division								
Inter-Governmental Sources								
Municipal Center Fund								
Water and Sewer Fund								
ECD Fund								
TOTAL FUNDS	290	100	-	-	-	-		100

Access security to City facilities is a necessity of municipal operations. Having card-swipe access available at key locations provides greater efficiency and accountability than could be provided with any other system. Because the current system is no longer supported by the manufacturer, replacement is required. Enhanced security in the most-used city park parking lots and thoroughfares will assist with the crime fighting efforts of the police department.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services Operating Expenditures Debt Service

55

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):	
(Annual LPR Subscription Fees)	

55

PROJECT	Software Systems		311-45300-6006 (GEMS & specialized software), 6011 (Website), 310-41640-89550 (ERF)
PROGRAM	Technology	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTMENT	Technology
DESCRIPTION	systems and specialized depar	tmental software to better handle day to al ledger and payroll systems, codes and	c software required for city-wide operating day work tasks. For example, specialized development tracking, court management,
STATUS	CitySuite, which is in progress carrying-forward will be \$10 management software (\$35,000 project. Other expenditures in	ss. Of the \$450,000 total, \$200,000 is exp ,000 of the \$20,000 cost of HR Time a)) will be moved entirely to FY 2022 due	HR software package known as GEMS to bected to carry-forward to FY 2022. Also and Attendance software. Police evidence to workload demands of the headquarters are, which is used to create and manage the backup and recovery software (\$10,000).

PROJECT BUDGET	Projected	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Total
(000'S)	FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025		FY 2027	FY 2022-2027
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION								
Miscellaneous Software	25	45	15	15	25	25	25	150
Specialized Department Software	10	45						45
Finance Software	250	200						200
Blade Server Operating Systems	25	25	25	25				75
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	310	315	40	40	25	25	25	470
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Capital Projects Fund	260	245						245
General Fund								
General Fund (Unrestricted Balance)								
G O Bond Proceeds								
Equipment Replacement Division	50	70	40	40	25	25	25	225
Facilities Maintenance Division								
Inter-Governmental Sources								
Municipal Center Fund								
Water and Sewer Fund								
ECD Fund								
TOTAL FUNDS	310	315	40	40	25	25	25	470

In an effort to maximize effective and efficient use of computer technology, the implementation of the latest computer operating systems and specialized software is essential. Such systems provide the ability to better coordinate information flow, automate manual processes, and provide more timely, accurate and useful information to citizens and improved service delivery. Specialized software systems, while significant in cost on the front-end, normally have a useful life span of 10+ years.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services Operating Expenditures Debt Service

40

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):

40

PROJECT	Warning Sirens	Account #	311-45300-6001	
PROGRAM	Technology	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTMEN	Т	Technology
DESCRIPTION	This project provides for periodic expansion any gaps in coverage area and to serve newl	-	rgency warning	siren system as needed to fill
STATUS	No new locations for additional sirens have for expansion or replacement sirens as may		Periodic fundir	ng is provided in future years

PROJECT BUDGET (000'S)	Projected FY 2021	Proposed FY 2022	Proposed FY 2023	Proposed FY 2024	_	_	Proposed FY 2027	Total FY 2022-2027
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION								
Warning Siren			35		35		35	105
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	-	-	35	-	35	-	35	105
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Capital Projects Fund								
General Fund			35		35		35	105
General Fund (Unrestricted Balance)								
G O Bond Proceeds								
Equipment Replacement Division								
Facilities Maintenance Division								
Inter-Governmental Sources								
Municipal Center Fund								
Water and Sewer Fund								
ECD Fund								
TOTAL FUNDS	-	-	35	-	35	-	35	105

The City's outdoor warning system is an important public safety protection tool when turbulent weather occurs in the Middle Tennessee region. Expansion of the system is done as needed to fill any coverage gaps identified through periodic testing as well as to serve new areas as development occurs.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services Operating Expenditures Debt Service

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):

OFFSETTING REVENUE:

1

1

TRANSPORTATION

TRANSPORTATION FISCAL YEARS 2022-2027



City of Brentwood, Tennessee Capital Improvements Program Fiscal Years 2022 - 2027 Transportation (000's)

	.	F 7 F /	F 7 F /			F 7 F /		Total
Projects	Projected FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	6 Years 2022-2027
ADA Retrofits	300	300	540	300	300	300	300	2,040
Bike and Pedestrian	510	360	350	350	350	350	350	2,110
Franklin Road - South	7,130	4,010	-	-	-	-	-	4,010
McEwen Drive	160	370	2,500	3,100	3,700	-	-	9,670
Murray Lane	80	730	440	-	-	-	-	1,170
Ragsdale Road	-	750	4,350	5,900	2,000	-	-	13,000
Street Lighting	-	120	1,800	20	20	20	20	2,000
Street Resurfacing	2,065	2,500	2,600	2,700	2,800	2,800	2,800	16,200
Sunset-Ragsdale Realignment	-	200	-	-	-	-	-	200
Sunset Road Phase 2 (Concord to Ragsdale)	3,130	100	-	-	-	-	-	100
Sunset Road Phase 3 (Ragsdale to Waller)	-	-	150	500	500	4,000	5,000	10,150
Traffic Signal Upgrades	165	1,430	395	125	125	125	125	2,325
Grand Total	13,540	10,870	13,125	12,995	9,795	7,595	8,595	62,975
Grand Total <u>Source of Funds</u>	13,540	10,870	13,125	12,995	9,795	7,595	8,595	62,975
	<u>13,540</u> 4,385	10,870 3,385	13,125 3,190	12,995	9,795	7,595	8,595	62,975 6,745
Source of Funds	^					7,595 - 3,645	8,595 	
Source of Funds Capital Projects Fund	4,385	3,385	3,190	100	70	-	-	6,745
Source of Funds Capital Projects Fund General Fund	4,385	3,385 800	3,190	100 4,045	70 4,145	3,645	3,645	6,745 19,845
Source of Funds Capital Projects Fund General Fund General Fund - Unrestricted Balance	4,385 800 -	3,385 800	3,190 3,565	100 4,045 3,000	70 4,145 3,000	3,645	3,645	6,745 19,845 6,000
Source of FundsCapital Projects FundGeneral FundGeneral Fund - Unrestricted BalanceG O Bond Proceeds	4,385 800 -	3,385 800 - -	3,190 3,565 - 3,900	100 4,045 3,000 2,900	70 4,145 3,000	- 3,645	3,645	6,745 19,845 6,000 9,800
Source of FundsCapital Projects FundGeneral FundGeneral Fund - Unrestricted BalanceG O Bond ProceedsFacilities Maintenance Division	4,385 800 -	3,385 800 - - 60	3,190 3,565 - 3,900	100 4,045 3,000 2,900	70 4,145 3,000 - 50	- 3,645	3,645 - 3,000 50	6,745 19,845 6,000 9,800 310
Source of FundsCapital Projects FundGeneral FundGeneral Fund - Unrestricted BalanceG O Bond ProceedsFacilities Maintenance DivisionPrivate Sources	4,385 800 -	3,385 800 - - 60	3,190 3,565 - 3,900	100 4,045 3,000 2,900 50 -	70 4,145 3,000 - 50 630	 3,645 50 	3,645 	6,745 19,845 6,000 9,800 310 630
Source of FundsCapital Projects FundGeneral FundGeneral Fund - Unrestricted BalanceG O Bond ProceedsFacilities Maintenance DivisionPrivate SourcesPublic Works Project FundInter-Governmental SourcesState Street Aid Fund	4,385 800 - - - 60 - -	3,385 800 - - 60 - -	3,190 3,565 - 3,900 50 - -	100 4,045 3,000 2,900 50 -	70 4,145 3,000 - 50 630	 3,645 50 	3,645 	6,745 19,845 6,000 9,800 310 630 3,000
Source of FundsCapital Projects FundGeneral FundGeneral Fund - Unrestricted BalanceG O Bond ProceedsFacilities Maintenance DivisionPrivate SourcesPublic Works Project FundInter-Governmental Sources	4,385 800 - - - 60 - - 7,495	3,385 800 - - - 60 - - 4,925	3,190 3,565 - 3,900 50 - - 620	100 4,045 3,000 2,900 50 - 1,000 -	70 4,145 3,000 - 50 630 - -	- 3,645 - - 50 - 2,000 -	3,645 	$ \begin{array}{r} 6,745\\ 19,845\\ 6,000\\ 9,800\\ 310\\ 630\\ 3,000\\ 5,545\\ \end{array} $
PROJECT	ADA Retrofits			Account #			311-43100-1043	
-----------------------------------	---	---	--	---	--	--	--	---
PROGRAM	Transportation			RESPONSIBLE DEPARTMENT			Public Works	
DESCRIPTION	lots, and other f	This project provides for modifications to intersection curb ramps, pedestrian signals, sidewalks, municipal p lots, and other facilities identified as needing improvement by the City's Americans with Disabilities Act Tra Plan. The goal is to maximize the safety and usability of Brentwood's facilities for those with disabilities.						
STATUS	The ADA Transi intersection curb projects on the li for more than th 2022 and 2023 a year-end approp	ramps and a r ist have been c irty curb ramp nd includes a 2	new access ran completed. T ps at various i 20% local mat	mp at the Cool The City is the Intersections. T tch. Note that	Springs House recipient of a 7 This work is ref FY 2022 local	. Work will con FDOT CMAQ lected in the pa funding (\$180	ntinue until all grants that ind rojected fundin ,000) is subject	infrastructure cludes funding g during FY's
PROJECT BUDGET	Projected	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Total
(000'S)	FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	FY 2022-2027
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION								
Engineering								
Right of Way Acquisition								
Utility Relocation								
Construction	300	300	540	300	300	300	300	2,040
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	300	300	540	300	300	300	300	2,040
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Capital Projects Fund	300	180						180
General Fund			190	300	300	300	300	1,390
General Fund (Unreserved Balance)								
G O Bond Proceeds								
Facilities Maintenance Division								
Private Sources								
Public Works Project Fund								
Inter-Governmental Sources		120	350					470
State Street Aid Fund								
Water and Sewer Fund								
TOTAL FUNDS	300	300	540	300	300	300	300	2,040

The Americans with Disabilities Act, enacted in 1993, requires that individuals with disabilities are not excluded from programs, services, and activities. Title II agencies, such as TDOT, counties, and cities, are required to develop ADA Transition Plans. A schedule of priorities for correcting the barriers was included in the adopted ADA transition plan.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services Operating Expenditures Debt Service

(When fully completed)

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):

0

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PROGRAM

PROJECT	Bike and Pedestria	n		Ac	count # 31	1-43100-1001 &	312-43120-89	600
PROGRAM	Transportation	RI	ESPONSIBLE D	EPARTMENT	Pa	Parks and Public Works		
DESCRIPTION	This project provides for the extension of off-road bikeways, bike lanes, and sidewalks in the City to connect city park neighborhoods, schools and other primary points of interest. This project is in addition to separated bikeway segmen that are included as part of certain new roadway projects. This project also provides for the periodic repaving of old bikeway sections in parks and along roadways.							
STATUS	FY 2021 funding asphalt overlay \$50,000 for misc Recurring fundin pending TDOT g Road. If awarde funding (\$100,00 Capital Projects	of existing trai ellaneous sidev 1g of \$350,000 grant application d, a portion of 00) is subject to	l segments as n valk and/or tra is provided in fi on for a portion ' the FY 2022 a	eeded, \$30,000 il work, and \$ uture years for of the planned llocation would) for final strip 10,000 for engi system expans Franklin Road l be used towar	bing of bike lan ineering evalua ion and overlay l trail between M rd the local ma	es on Grann tion of peder s. Note that Murray Land tch. A porti	y White Pike, strian bridges. the City has a e and Concord on of FY 2022
PROJECT BUDGET	Projected	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Total
(000'S)	FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	FY 2022-2027
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION		112022	112020	112021	112020	112020	112027	1120222027
Engineering	55	30	20	20	20	20	20	130
Right of Way Acquisition								
Utility Relocation								
Construction	455	330	330	330	330	330	330	1,980
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	510	360	350	350	350	350	350	2,110
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Capital Projects Fund	450	300						300
General Fund			300	300	300	300	300	1,500
General Fund (Unrestricted Balance)								
G O Bond Proceeds								
Facilities Maintenance Division	60	60	50	50	50	50	50	310
Private Sources								
Public Works Project Fund								
Inter-Governmental Sources								
State Street Aid Fund								
Water and Sewer Fund								

Bike and pedestrian improvements are a high priority in the Brentwood 2030 Plan. It allows the community to become more pedestrian oriented and provides an alternative to vehicular travel between key destinations such as parks, schools, library, etc. The pathways also provide recreational opportunities for residents and enhances the desirability of neighborhoods and overall quality of life in Brentwood. The ultimate goal is to have a Citywide bikeway system consisting of both off-road trails and on-road bike lanes as well as an expanded sidewalk network.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services Operating Expenditures Debt Service	5
(When fully completed)	
ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):	5

PROJECT	Franklin Road - South			Account #			311-43100-1016			
PROGRAM	Transportation		RI	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTMENT				Public Works		
DESCRIPTION	The proposed in lane. In addition	This project provides for the widening of 2.2 miles of Franklin Road from West Concord Road south to Moore The proposed improvements include a curb and gutter section with four (4) driving lanes plus a continuous cen lane. In addition, the project includes a 10 ft. wide separated bikeway/walkway on the east side of the road built feet behind the curb.								
STATUS	The City paid construction cos City funding (\$5 services related direct state payr	st. Construction 500,000) include to City oversigh	n began in fall es a reserve for nt of final constr	of 2017 and is settlement of t ruction activiti	expected to be he remaining F es. Note that th	e substantially ROW condemn e state funds re	complete by ation cases a	summer 2022. nd engineering		
PROJECT BUDGET	Projected	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Total		
(000'S)	FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	FY 2022-2027		
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION										
Engineering	30	90						90		
Right of Way Acquisition	100	420						420		
Utility Relocation										
Construction	7,000	3,500						3,500		
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	7,130	4,010	-	-	-	-	-	4,010		
SOURCE OF FUNDS										
Capital Projects Fund	130	510						510		
General Fund										
General Fund (Unrestricted Balance)										
G O Bond Proceeds										
Facilities Maintenance Division										
Private Sources										
Public Works Project Fund										
Inter-Governmental Sources	7,000	3,500						3,500		
State Street Aid Fund										
Water and Sewer Fund										
TOTAL FUNDS	7,130	4,010	-	-	-	-	-	4,010		

Improvement of this major north/south arterial route running parallel to and west of I-65 is a high priority in the City's Major Thoroughfare Plan and the Brentwood 2030 Plan. The widening will be needed to handle the projected future traffic demand and to reduce delays between the north Brentwood area and Cool Springs area. When completed, all sections of Franklin Road inside the City limits will be a 5 lane roadway section.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services Operating Expenditures Debt Service

10

(Expected ROW mowing, street sweeping, and trail maintenance expenses)

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):

10

PROJECT	McEwen Drive			Account #			311-43100-1033		
PROGRAM	Transportation			RESPONSIBLE DEPARTMENT			Public Works		
DESCRIPTION	This project pr design engineer the Taramore so the Taramore so	ing and consti ubdivision, pu	ruction of the p rsuant to an in	roposed extens terlocal agreen	ion of McEwei nent between t	n Drive in Frai he cities. Exte	nklin from V ension of the	Vilson Pike to road through	
STATUS	Engineering wo Once design is which will need funding sources been reserved f Fund reserve ba	complete, init l to be adjust s at this time i for this projec	ial constructio ed. The timing include \$3.2 m et, and an appr	n activity will g of this work illion in availa roximately \$6.0	likely focus or is subject to a ble funds with) million draw	n the area of t approval by C in the Capital	he gas trans olumbia Gu l Projects Fu	smission lines lf. Proposed and that have	
PROJECT BUDGET	Projected	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Total	
(000'S)	FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	FY 2022-2027	
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION									
Engineering	160	370		100	70			540	
Right of Way			500					500	
Utility Relocation			2,000					2,000	
Construction				3,000	3,630			6,630	
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	160	370	2,500	3,100	3,700	-	-	9,670	
SOURCE OF FUNDS									
Capital Projects Fund	160	370	2,500	100	70			3,040	
General Fund									
General Fund (Unreserved Balance)				3,000	3,000			6,000	
G O Bond Proceeds									
Facilities Maintenance Division									
Private Sources					630			630	
Public Works Project Fund									
Inter-Governmental Sources									
State Street Aid Fund									
Water and Sewer Fund									
TOTAL FUNDS	160	370	2,500	3,100	3,700	-	-	9,670	

The extension of McEwen Drive has been identified as a priority in the Brentwood 2030 Plan. Completion of this roadway section in the future would provide a direct link from the new I-65 interchange to the Taramore subdivision. When this section is built, it opens the possibility of further extension to Pleasant Hill Road, Clovercroft Road, and eventually Nolensville, Smyrna and I-24 providing an alternative east/west route for traffic from Nolensville & Smyrna to reach the Cool Springs area. Such an extension would help relieve traffic flow on Brentwood streets such as Concord Road, Crockett Road, Moores Lane, Split Log Road, etc.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services Operating Expenditures Debt Service (The new road will be maintained by the City of Franklin)

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):

0

PROJECT	Murray Lane Transportation						311-43100-1053		
PROGRAM							Public Works		
DESCRIPTION	This project provides for improvements to Murray Lane, including its intersection with Holly Tree Ga intersection currently functions as a three-way stop, which causes traffic delays during peak commut school traffic times. The identified preferred improvement option is construction of a roundabout to e the three-way stop.								
STATUS	Preliminary des later this summ and the potentia construction win \$1.25 million has transfer of Gen Works Project 1 Road project.	er. Given the al need to clos ndow has not as been alloca eral Fund exc	construction e the intersect yet been deter ted. This inc ess revenue to	complexities o tion for an ext mined. While ludes an addi o the Capital	f this project, ended period cost estimates tional \$500,00 Projects Fund	including sign of time during are preliming 0 from a pro- to supplemen	nificant utili g constructio ary at this ti pposed FY 2 nt the \$500,	ty relocations on, a targeted me, a total of 021 year-end 000 in Public	
PROJECT BUDGET	Projected	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Total	
(000'S)	FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	FY 2022-2027	
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION							-		
Engineering	80	40	30					70	
Right of Way		40						40	
Utility Relocation		150						150	
Construction		500	410					910	
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	80	730	440	-	-	-	-	1,170	
SOURCE OF FUNDS									
Capital Projects Fund	80	730	440					1,170	
General Fund									
General Fund (Unreserved Balance)									
G O Bond Proceeds									
Facilities Maintenance Division									
Private Sources					****				
Public Works Project Fund									
Inter-Governmental Sources									
State Street Aid Fund									
Water and Sewer Fund					****				
	80	730						1,170	

This intersection is the last all-way stop intersection of two arterial or collector roads in Brentwood. Beyond normal traffic from surrounding neighborhoods, this intersection serves as a pass-thru point for both regional commuters to and from Maryland Farms and Brentwood residents traveling to and from Scale Elementary school. The all-way stop condition creates significant traffic delays during peak times. The recently completed engineering analysis shows that the proposed project would result in significant improvement in traffic flow through this intersection.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services	
Operating Expenditures	2
Debt Service	
(roundabout landscaping maint.)	
ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):	2

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PROGRAM

PROJECT	Ragsdale Road	Account #	311-43100-1050
PROGRAM	Transportation	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTMENT	Public Works
DESCRIPTION	Glen Ellen subdivision. The wait intermittent raised median. A	videning of Ragsdale Road between the intersec idened roadway would be 3-lane curb and gutte 10-foot bike/pedestrian path behind a 5-foot gra ne other side if sufficient land is available.	er road with a center turn lane and
STATUS	beginning design of this projec million) beginning in FY 2023. combination of annual Genera years 2022 through 2025, a pr the Public Work Project Fund.	crently programmed at \$13 million. Initial fu t (\$750,000), with right-of-way acquisition (\$1.2 Project completion is expected by the end of F al Fund excess revenue being transferred to the oposed \$5 million general obligation bond issu Note that this project is conceptual only with d to be adjusted as project implementation begi	25 million) and construction (\$10.6 Y 2025. Funding is provided by a he Capital Projects Fund in fiscal le in FY 2023, and \$1 million from no engineering work completed, so

PROJECT BUDGET	Projected	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Total
(000'S)	FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION								
Engineering		750	200	100	100			1,150
Right of Way Acquisition			1,250					1,250
Utility Relocation								
Construction			2,900	5,800	1,900			10,600
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	-	750	4,350	5,900	2,000	-	-	13,000
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Capital Projects Fund		750	250					1,000
General Fund			2,000	2,000	2,000		*****	6,000
General Fund (Unrestricted Balance)								
G O Bond Proceeds			2,100	2,900				5,000
Facilities Maintenance Division								
Private Sources								
Public Works Project Fund				1,000				1,000
Inter-Governmental Sources								
State Street Aid Fund								
Water and Sewer Fund								
TOTAL FUNDS	-	750	4,350	5,900	2,000	-	-	13,000

Increasing traffic in southeast Brentwood, both from developments within city limits and from areas east and south of Brentwood, is causing this previously low-volume rural roadway to become more heavily traveled. The current design of the roadway in terms of right-of-way width, shoulders, and horizontal/vertical curves necessitates eventual improvements to accommodate the increased volume and provide for safe passage of motorists.

LOCATION MAP	PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:	
	Personnel Services Operating Expenditures Debt Service	10 345
	ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):	355
	OFFSETTING REVENUE:	

PROJECT	Street Lighting	Account #	311-43100-1030
PROGRAM	Transportation	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTMENT	Public Works
DESCRIPTION	i 8 i	• the installation of new and/or improved roadv rterial or collector roads and within the commerci	
STATUS	remaining high mast lightin City's responsibility, and th FY 2022 is the initial study of funding this project is refle allocated for small scale str	in FY 2021. Funding (\$70,000) is provided in FY g fixtures at the I-65/Moore's Lane interchange. N ey are so old that bulbs and other materials are n costs (\$50,000) associated with the potential street ected in FY 2023, pending the results of the stu eet light additions if and when they are identified 021 General Fund year-end transfer of excess reve	Maintenance of those fixtures is the o longer available. Also funded in light retrofit project. Construction dy. In addition, future funding is l. Funding for the retrofit study in

PROJECT BUDGET (000'S)	Projected FY 2021	Proposed FY 2022	Proposed FY 2023	Proposed FY 2024	Proposed FY 2025		Proposed FY 2027	Total FY 2022-2027
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION	F 1 2021	F 1 2022	F 1 2023	F 1 2024	F 1 2023	F 1 2020	F 1 2027	F 1 2022-2027
Engineering		50						50
Construction		70	1,800	20	20	20	20	1,950
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	-	120	1,800	20	20	20	20	2,000
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Capital Projects Fund		120						120
General Fund				20	20	20	20	80
General Fund (Unreserved Balance)								
G O Bond Proceeds			1,800					1,800
Facilities Maintenance Division								
Private Sources								
Public Works Project Fund								
Inter-Governmental Sources								
State Street Aid Fund								
Water and Sewer Fund								
TOTAL FUNDS	-	120	1,800	20	20	20	20	2,000

This program provides for the incremental enhancement of street lighting capabilities in high traffic areas of the city to improve driver and pedestrian safety and meet other beautification objectives. Lighting under this program typically requires underground electric service and is separate from the periodic installation of new cobra head lights on existing power poles. Large-scale retrofit of existing street lights to LED fixtures has the potential to save money and energy while also providing better quality lighting and greatly reduced maintenance problems.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services Operating Expenditures Debt Service

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):

124

124

PROJECT	Street Resurfacing	Account #	110-43120-82640 121-43120-82640
PROGRAM	Transportation	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTMENT	Public Works
DESCRIPTION	- • -	nual resurfacing of City streets under the City ned in accordance with an annual field assessn	• •
STATUS	in FY 2020. Therefore, future proposed at \$2.5 million. Note	the gas tax increase included in the passage of growth in this revenue source will be limite that it is projected that the City's ability to con off in future years without further gas tax incr pontributions.	d. The FY 2022 funding level is tinue increasing resources toward

PROJECT BUDGET	Projected	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Total
(000'S)	FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	FY 2022-2027
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION								
Professional Services								
Construction	2,065	2,500	2,600	2,700	2,800	2,800	2,800	16,200
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	2,065	2,500	2,600	2,700	2,800	2,800	2,800	16,200
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Capital Projects Fund								
General Fund	800	800	800	800	900	900	900	5,100
General Fund (Unreserved Balance)								
G O Bond Proceeds								
Facilities Maintenance Division								
Private Sources								
Public Works Project Fund								
Inter-Governmental Sources	465							
State Street Aid Fund	800	1,700	1,800	1,900	1,900	1,900	1,900	11,100
Water and Sewer Fund								
TOTAL FUNDS	2,065	2,500	2,600	2,700	2,800	2,800	2,800	16,200

Increased annual funding is essential for the City to meet its goal of resurfacing all City streets every 20 years. The use of a pavement management system and systematic annual funding increases for this program help reduce routine maintenance and repairs to City streets.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services Operating Expenditures Debt Service

(annual resurfacing helps reduce routine maintenance expenses)

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):

0

PROJECT	Sunset-Ragsdale Realignment	Account #	311-43100-1027
PROGRAM	Transportation	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTMENT	Public Works
DESCRIPTION	This project provides for realign frequent vehicular accidents.	ment of the dangerous intersection with Ra	ngsdale Road which is the site of
STATUS	1 0	complete in fall of 2018. FY 2022 funding is f way condemnation cases for this project.	programmed to provide a reserve

PROJECT BUDGET (000'S)	Projected FY 2021	Proposed FY 2022	Proposed FY 2023	Proposed FY 2024	Proposed FY 2025	Proposed FY 2026	Proposed FY 2027	Total FY 2022-2027
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION		112022	112020		112020	112020	112021	1120222027
Engineering								
Right of Way Acquisition		200						200
Utility Relocation								
Construction								
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	-	200	-	-	-	-	-	200
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Capital Projects Fund		200						200
General Fund								
General Fund (Unreserved Balance)								
G O Bond Proceeds / Cap. Outlay Notes								
Facilities Maintenance Division								
Private Sources								
Public Works Project Fund								
Inter-Governmental Sources								
State Street Aid Fund								
Water and Sewer Fund								
TOTAL FUNDS	-	200	-	-	-	-	-	200

Sunset Road is an important arterial road in east Brentwood given the growth in residential neighborhoods in this area and the presence of Sunset Elementary and Middle schools just east of Waller. The Sunset Road connection to Ragsdale Road provides an important route to Wilson Pike, Ravenwood High School, and eventually to Cool Springs, and serves to relieve some traffic on Concord Road.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services Operating Expenditures Debt Service

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):

3

3

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PROGRAM

PROJECT	Sunset Road Phase 2 (Concord to Ragsdale)	Account #	311-43100-1051
PROGRAM	Transportation	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTMENT	Public Works
DESCRIPTION	This project provides for the widening Road. The improvements include a 3-1 the west side.		8 8
STATUS	The project is now complete with the	final cost projected at \$8.45 million,	approximately \$500,000 less than

The project is now complete with the final cost projected at \$8.45 million, approximately \$500,000 less than original estimates. Final funding is shown in FY 2022 as a reserve for settlement of remaining right-of-way condemnation cases.

PROJECT BUDGET	Projected	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Total
(000'S)	FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	FY 2022-2027
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION								
Engineering	55							
Right of Way Acquisition		100						100
Utility Relocation								
Construction	3,075							
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	3,130	100	-	-	-	-	-	100
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Capital Projects Fund	3,130	100						100
General Fund								
General Fund (Unreserved Balance)								
G O Bond Proceeds								
Facilities Maintenance Division								
Private Sources								
Public Works Project Fund								
Inter-Governmental Sources								
State Street Aid Fund								
Water and Sewer Fund								
TOTAL FUNDS	3,130	100	-	-	-	-	-	100

Sunset Road is an important arterial road in east Brentwood given the growth in residential neighborhoods in this area and the presence of Sunset Elementary and Middle schools just east of Waller. With the 2018 completion of the Sunset Road/Ragsdale Road intersection realignment project, this section of Sunset Road up to Concord Road is the next needed widening project.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services	
Operating Expenditures	3
Debt Service	
ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):	3

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PROGRAM

PROJECT	Sunset Road Phase 3 (Ragsdale to Waller)	Account #	
PROGRAM	Transportation	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTMENT	Public Works

DESCRIPTION

This project provides for the widening of Sunset Road from Ragsdale Road to the city limits at Waller Road. The improvements include a 3-lane curb and gutter cross-section with a 10-foot wide multi-use path on the south side.

STATUS

No engineering design work has begun for this project, but an initial budget of \$10.1 million has been established. An initial payment to the Town of Nolensville is programmed in FY 2023 for the City's contribution toward intersection improvements at Waller Road, subject to completion of design plans. Initial engineering design work for the widening project is planned in FY 2024, with right-of-way acquisition in FY 2025 and construction in FY's 2026-2027. Funding would be a combination of General Fund transfers (\$5,150,000), Public Works Project Fees (\$2,000,000), and G.O. Bonds (\$3,000,000).

PROJECT BUDGET (000'S)	Projected FY 2021	Proposed FY 2022	Proposed FY 2023	Proposed FY 2024	Proposed FY 2025	Proposed FY 2026	Proposed FY 2027	Total FY 2022-2027
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION	112021	1 1 2022	112020	112024	112025	11 2020	11202/	1120222027
Engineering				500				500
Right of Way Acquisition					500			500
Utility Relocation								
Construction			150			4,000	5,000	9,150
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	-	-	150	500	500	4,000	5,000	10,150
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Capital Projects Fund								
General Fund			150	500	500	2,000	2,000	5,150
General Fund (Unreserved Balance)								
G O Bond Proceeds							3,000	3,000
Facilities Maintenance Division								
Private Sources								
Public Works Project Fund						2,000		2,000
Inter-Governmental Sources								
State Street Aid Fund								
Water and Sewer Fund								
TOTAL FUNDS	-	-	150	500	500	4,000	5,000	10,150

Sunset Road is an important arterial road in east Brentwood given the growth in residential neighborhoods in this area and the presence of Sunset Elementary and Middle schools just east of Waller. With the 2018 completion of the Sunset Road/Ragsdale Road intersection realignment project and the 2020 completion of the segment up to Concord Road, this section of Sunset Road from Ragsdale to Waller Road is the final portion of Sunset Road needing widening.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services	
Operating Expenditures	5
Debt Service	415

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S): 420

PROJECT	Traffic Signal Upgrades	Account #	311-43100-1007
PROGRAM	Transportation	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTMENT	Public Works
DESCRIPTION		on of new traffic signals with mast arm ponstallations and equipment, and signal sync	0
STATUS	Road, a new traffic cabinet at Moore's replacement program, and purchase of in FY's 2022 and 2023 associated with major corridors, additional traffic sign Future funding is programmed on an	lude replacement of school signal poles on Lane and Mooreland, four new traffic cont a spare video detection system. Intergove the TDOT CMAQ grant. This includes n hal video detection systems, and accessible annual basis subject to a yearly assessment ect to a FY 2021 year-end appropriation and.	trollers as part of a systematic ernmental funding is reflected new signal timing plans for all e pedestrian signal upgrades. In of needs and priorities. FY

PROJECT BUDGET	Projected	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	-		Proposed	Total
(000'S)	FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	FY 2022-2027
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION								
Engineering	30	350	45					395
Equipment Upgrades	135	125	125	125	125	125	125	750
Extraordinary Repairs								
Construction		955	225					1,180
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	165	1,430	395	125	125	125	125	2,325
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Capital Projects Fund	135	125						125
General Fund			125	125	125	125	125	625
General Fund (Unreserved Balance)								
G O Bond Proceeds								
Facilities Maintenance Division								
Private Sources								
Public Works Project Fund								
Inter-Governmental Sources	30	1,305	270					1,575
State Street Aid Fund								
Water and Sewer Fund								
TOTAL FUNDS	165	1,430	395	125	125	125	125	2,325

Efficient operation of traffic signals represents one of the most cost effective methods for improving traffic flow within the City. Insuring that signal equipment is upgraded when necessary and that signal capabilities are maximized through improved technologies is a key component to addressing traffic concerns. Also, continued growth in the City and surrounding areas will likely require additional signals in the future at warranted intersections.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services	
Operating Expenditures	10
Debt Service	

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):

OFFSETTING REVENUE:

10

STORM DRAINAGE

STORM DRAINAGE FISCAL YEARS 2022-2027



City of Brentwood, Tennessee Capital Improvements Program Fiscal Years 2022 - 2027 Storm Drainage Program - Summary (000's)

<u>Projects</u>	Projected FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	Total 6 Years 2022-2027
Derby Glen	175	-	-	-	-	-	-	_
Subdivision Drainage	70	150	150	150	150	150	150	900
Tara Drive	-	100	-	-	-	-	-	100
Grand Total	245	250	150	150	150	150	150	1,000
Source of Funds		I	1				1	
Capital Projects Fund	175	200	-	-	-	-	-	200
General Fund	70	50	150	150	150	150	150	800
G O Bond Proceeds	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Grand Total	245	250	150	150	150	150	150	1,000

PROJECT	Derby Glen	Account #	311-43150-2007
PROGRAM	Storm Drainage	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTME	NT Public Works
DESCRIPTION	This project will slip-line approximately to a home via an easement at 206 Derby	_	etal pipe that crosses private property close
STATUS	This project was completed in summer o	f 2020.	

PROJECT BUDGET (000'S)	Projected FY 2021	Proposed FY 2022	Proposed FY 2023	Proposed FY 2024	Proposed FY 2025	-	_	
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION								
Engineering Services								
Construction	175							
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	175	-	-		-		-	
SOURCE OF FUNDS Capital Projects Fund General Fund	175							
G O Bond Proceeds								
TOTAL FUNDS	175	-	-	-	-			-

The existing pipe has a 30-year life, and was installed in 1988. It is in fair condition, making it a good candidate for slip-lining. This will avoid much more costly replacement/re-routing in the future if the pipe were to fail.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services Operating Expenditures Debt Service (Improvements lower routine maintenance/repairs for department)

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):

0

PROJECT	Subdivision Drainage	Account #	110-43150-89440; 311-43150-2016
PROGRAM	Storm Drainage	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTME	NT Public Works
DESCRIPTION	This project provides annual funding to c complaints and field inspection throughou	,	or storm drainage problems as identified by
STATUS	summer months. Beginning in FY 2022 increased emphasis on the rehabilitati	2, additional annual fundir on/replacement of aging 00,000 increase is subject to	orts, this work is typically done in the drier, ng of \$100,000 is provided to allow for an storm drainage infrastructure, including the availability of year-end excess General ing in FY 2021.

PROJECT BUDGET (000'S)	Projected FY 2021	Proposed FY 2022	Proposed FY 2023	Proposed FY 2024	_	Proposed FY 2026	Proposed FY 2027	
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION								
Engineering Services								
Construction	70	150	150	150	150	150	150	900
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	70	150	150	150	150	150	150	900
SOURCE OF FUNDS Capital Projects Fund		100						100
General Fund G O Bond Proceeds	70	50	150	150	150	150	150	800
TOTAL FUNDS	70	150	150	150	150	150	150	900

The potential for localized, nuisance type flooding outside the legally designated flood plains is reduced by proactively addressing drainage deficiencies in the City. This annual effort lowers routine maintenance cost and labor for the Public Works Department and has reduced the number of drainage complaints from property owners in recent years.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services Operating Expenditures Debt Service (Improvements lower routine maintenance/repairs for department)

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):

0

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PROGRAM

PROJECT	Tara Drive	Account #	311-43150-00000-2017
PROGRAM	Storm Drainage	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTMEN	T Public Works

DESCRIPTION This project will repair a 240' section of 60" and 72" corrugated metal storm pipe at 1308 Tara Drive that failed and caused a sinkhole in September 2020. The repair will be done by a pipe lining contractor who will install a stainless steel wire mesh covered in gunite concrete. This method will create a new pipe within the old failed pipe, and should last 50 or more years.

STATUSDrainage work will typically be scheduled for the drier, summer months. This work is expected to be complete
by June 30, 2022. Planned funding for this project includes a FY 2021 year-end transfer of \$50,000 in excess
revenues, as well as \$50,000 in fund balance from the Capital Projects Fund.

PROJECT BUDGET (000'S)	Projected FY 2021	Proposed FY 2022	Proposed FY 2023	Proposed FY 2024	Proposed FY 2025		
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION							
Engineering Services							
Construction		100					100
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	_	100				-	 100
SOURCE OF FUNDS Capital Projects Fund General Fund		100					100
G O Bond Proceeds							
TOTAL FUNDS	-	100	-	-	-	-	100

Repair of this failed drainage pipe is necessary to avoid erosion and further damage to this residential property.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services Operating Expenditures Debt Service (Improvements lower routine maintenance/repairs for department)

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):

0

PARKS and RECREATION

PARKS AND RECREATION FISCAL YEARS 2022-2027



City of Brentwood, Tennessee Capital Improvements Program Fiscal Years 2022 - 2027 Parks and Recreation Program - Summary (000's)

<u>Projects</u>	Projected FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	Total 6 Years 2022-2027
Crockett Park	80	1,070	560	1,050	525	75	75	3,355
Deerwood Arboretum	10	-	50	-	75	-	_	125
Flagpole and Wikle		30	-	15	-	-	-	45
Granny White Park	230	1,265	30	50	50	50	50	1,495
Marcella Vivrette Smith Park	290	65	45	15	-	100	-	225
Maryland Way Park	20	-	-	-	-	-	-	_
Owl Creek Park	_	80	60	_	_	-	_	140
Margaret Powell Park	-	10	-	-	-	-	-	10
River Park	70	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Tower Park	45	25	-	-	-	-	-	25
Windy Hill Park	2,620	130	650	1,500	-	-	-	2,280
Grand Total	3,365	2,675	1,395	2,630	650	225	125	7,700
Source of Funds								
Capital Projects Fund	1,820	1,520	650	1,500	-	-	-	3,670
General Fund	-	-	375	975	525	100	-	1,975
General Fund - Unrestricted Balance	1,000	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
G O Bond Proceeds	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Facilities Maintenance Division	370	480	370	155	125	125	125	1,380
Private Sources	175	675	-	-	-	-	-	675
Inter-Governmental Sources	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Water and Sewer Fund	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Grand Total	3,365	2,675	1,395	2,630	650	225	125	7,700
PROJECT	Crockett Park	Account #	311-44400-3001					
-------------	---	--	---					
PROGRAM	Parks and Recreation	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTMENT	Parks and Recreation					
DESCRIPTION		dic improvements to the 164 acre park that inc oor amphitheater, picnic shelters, the Cool S nd the County soccer arena.						
STATUS	amphitheater items, updating e 2 sewer repair (\$20,000) and ro is also shown for a turf field pa subject to Commission approva of \$500,000. FY 2023 includes (\$75,000). Development of an	acement bleachers and soccer goals. Mainten- ntrance sign (\$10,000), sinkhole repair by Woo oof painting (\$15,000), and continued bleacher rtnership project with the Brentwood Ball Ch and a FY 2021 FYE transfer of excess reven lighting at the Woodland fields (\$375,000) & in inclusive playground (\$800,000) and com FY 2024, and amphitheater roof replacement i	odland MPF (\$10,000), Four Plex replacement (\$60,000). Funding ib (\$500,000 City/\$400,000 Club) nues to the Capital Projects Fund start of parking lot resurfacing munity playground replacement					

PROJECT BUDGET (000'S)	Projected FY 2021	Proposed FY 2022	Proposed FY 2023	Proposed FY 2024	Proposed FY 2025	Proposed FY 2026	Proposed FY 2027	Total FY 2022-2027
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION	112021	1 1 2022	1 1 2025	112024	112025	112020	112027	1 1 2022-2027
Fields, Courts etc.		900						900
Buildings, Facilities, etc.		110	500	1,050	525	75	75	2,335
Furniture/Equipment	80	60	60					120
Landscaping/Trees								
Utilities								
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	80	1,070	560	1,050	525	75	75	3,355
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Capital Projects Fund		500						500
General Fund			375	975	450			1,800
General Fund (Unreserved Balance)								
G O Bond Proceeds		*****						
Facilities Maintenance Division	80	170	185	75	75	75	75	655
Private Sources		400						400
Inter-Governmental Sources								
Water and Sewer Fund								
TOTAL FUNDS	80	1,070	560	1,050	525	75	75	3,355

This comprehensive park was substantially built from 1992 to 1996 and is the primary location for the active recreational programs in Brentwood, with a special emphasis on the youth of the community. Systematic improvements will help maintain the existing facilities in excellent condition & expand the range of services provided to the citizens of Brentwood.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services Operating Expenditures Debt Service

5

5

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):

(Operating budget impact of artificial turf fields would need to be further assessed at the time a project is considered)

PROJECT	Deerwood Arboretum	Account #	311-44400-3008
PROGRAM	Parks and Recreation	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTMENT	Parks and Recreation
DESCRIPTION		odic improvements and upgrades to the City e and accessible to potential users.	's primary "tree" park to make
STATUS	2023 (\$40,000), and funding is	ed in FY 2021. Bridge decking replacement provided for building maintenance in 2023 (§ ssible addition of parking spaces along the er	610,000). Placeholder funding is

PROJECT BUDGET	Projected	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Total
(000'S)	FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	FY 2022-2027
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION								
Engineering					15			15
Fields, Courts etc.								
Buildings, Facilities, etc.	10	-	50		60			110
Furniture/Equipment								
Landscaping/Trees								
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	10	-	50	-	75	-	-	125
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Capital Projects Fund	10							
General Fund					75			75
General Fund (Unreserved Balance)								
G O Bond Proceeds								
Facilities Maintenance Division		-	50					50
Private Sources								
Inter-Governmental Sources								
Water and Sewer Fund								
TOTAL FUNDS	10	-	50	-	75	-	-	125

The 27 acre Arboretum is the City's nature park with its primary focus on maintaining a wide range of native Tennessee trees and habitat for wildlife preservation. Due to its location in an area that was extensively developed prior to 1990, it also serves as the de facto neighborhood park for residents living in west Brentwood.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services	
Operating Expenditures	1
Debt Service	

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):

1

PROJECT	Flagpole and Wikle	Account #	311-44400-3013	
PROGRAM	Parks and Recreation	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTMENT	Parks and Recreation	
DESCRIPTION	through the Mallory Park c athletic practice fields with pa	re developed in 2016. Flagpole Park, the sou ommercial development, is used for active arking and restroom facilities. Wikle Park is ne to a walking trail, playground, and restro	recreation purposes including the northern tract adjacent to	
STATUS	shade pavilion structure with from the General Fund to the	n the fall of 2016. Funding is provided in FY 2 in the playground area, subject to a 2021 FY e Capital Projects Fund (\$30,000). The only g of the buildings, which is shown in FY 2024 (YE transfer of excess revenues y additional project planned at	

PROJECT BUDGET	Projected	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Total
(000'S)	FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	FY 2022-2027
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION								
Engineering								
Buildings, Facilities, etc.		30		15				45
Off-Site Improvements								
Equipment								
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	-	30	-	15	-	-	-	45
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Capital Projects Fund		30						30
General Fund								
General Fund (Unreserved Balance)								
G O Bond Proceeds								
Facilities Maintenance Division				15				15
Private Sources								
Inter-Governmental Sources								
Water and Sewer Fund								
TOTAL FUNDS	-	30	-	15	-	-	-	45

Development of a park in this area of the City has provided a convenient passive park for nearby residents to use, additional practice fields to better meet the growing demand from youth sports, and fulfilled an objective in the then Brentwood 2020 Plan to have a neighborhood park in the southwest area of the City.

LOCATION MAP

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services Operating Expenditures Debt Service

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):

0

PROJECT	Granny White Park	Account #	311-44400-3003
PROGRAM	Parks and Recreation	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTMENT	Parks and Recreation
DESCRIPTION	recreational program needs of	ext to Brentwood Middle and High Schools adults and youth. It includes 3 ball fields, pla alking path, green space, and support facilities	ayground, picnic pavilion, soccer
STATUS	center, bleacher replacement, totaling \$1 million and \$75,000 projected in private funding Resurfacing of the parking lot also scheduled in FY 2022.	replacement of ballfield sideline netting, ligh and design for the inclusive playground (\$7) for relocation of the existing playground is s and \$770,000 subject to a FY 2021 year- (\$145,000) & basketball court (\$5,000) and re Painting of the building roofs will occur in) is shown in the future years for miscellaneou	5,000). Playground construction shown in FY 2022 with \$250,000 end transfer of excess revenue. eplacement fencing (\$10,000) are FY 2023 at a cost of \$30,000.

PROJECT BUDGET	Projected	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Total
(000'S)	FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	FY 2022-2027
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION								
Fields, Courts etc.		5						5
Buildings, Facilities, etc.	185	1,260	30	50	50	50	50	1,490
Furniture/Equipment	45							
Landscaping/Trees								
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	230	1,265	30	50	50	50	50	1,495
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Capital Projects Fund	75	850						850
General Fund								
General Fund (Unreserved Balance)								
G O Bond Proceeds								
Facilities Maintenance Division	155	165	30	50	50	50	50	395
Private Sources		250						250
Inter-Governmental Sources								
Water and Sewer Fund								
TOTAL FUNDS	230	1,265	30	50	50	50	50	1,495

Extraordinary repairs and improvements are needed periodically to keep this park in a safe and attractive condition and to reduce on-going maintenance repairs and associated manpower requirements. The renovation of the playground as an inclusive playground will enhance the park for use by all residents. Ballfields at this park will require extensive rebuild just outside the planning horizon (fences, dugouts, etc.).

LOCATION MAP

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

 Personnel Services
 30

 Operating Expenditures
 30

 Debt Service
 1

 (Inclusive playground surfacing will require future replacement funding)

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):

30

PROJECT	Marcella Vivrette Smith Park	Account #	311-44400-3015
PROGRAM	Parks and Recreation	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTMENT	Parks and Recreation
DESCRIPTION	historic outbuildings. Improvemen	pastures, wooded hillsides, the historic R ts include unlighted multi-purpose fields, nat d Mansion, a picnic shelter, and a future n developed and unplanned.	tural hiking trails, a paved multi-
STATUS	heaters to the barn restroom and or related repairs at Ravenswood (\$45 the planning period. Master plann construction of Phase 3 improvement heaters and concrete, and Ravens	ntenance barn and repairs at Ravenswood M concrete to the outside of the barn (\$10,000) 5,000). Minor improvements such as paintin ning for Phase 3 on the back 80 acres (\$100 nts do not occur within the CIP planning ho wood Mansion improvements, are subject tal Projects Fund (\$10,000) and Facilities Ma), interior and exterior non-event ag and fence replacement occur in 0,000) is in FY 2026. Design and rizon. Funding for the 2022 barn to FYE excess revenue transfers

PROJECT BUDGET	Projected	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Total
(000'S)	FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	FY 2022-2027
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION								
Planning/Engineering						100		100
Park Land Acquisition								
Construction/Development	245							
Historic Structure Repair/Reno.	45	45	45					90
Facilities Maintenance		20		15				35
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	290	65	45	15	-	100	-	225
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Capital Projects Fund	245	10						10
General Fund						100		100
General Fund (Unreserved Balance)								
G O Bond Proceeds								
Facilities Maintenance Division	45	55	45	15				115
Private Sources								
Inter-Governmental Sources								
Water and Sewer Fund								
TOTAL FUNDS	290	65	45	15	-	100	-	225

Smith Park now provides a significant opportunity for residents to enjoy both passive and active recreation in a natural setting. The vast majority of the park's 400 acres are disturbed only by hiking trails, allowing users to experience the beauty of Brentwood's rolling hills and the wildlife that live there. Preservation of the historic assets (Ravenswood Mansion and slave cabins) on the property has been a priority since the land was acquired in 2010. Replacement of the maintenance barn provides parks staff with a safer and more suitable facility from which to conduct daily operations.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services Operating Expenditures Debt Service

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):

2

2

PROJECT	Margaret Powell Park	Account #	311-44400-3016
PROGRAM	Parks and Recreation	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTM	ENT Parks and Recreation
DESCRIPTION	development. It was complet restrictions adopted as part o	ed and opened to the public in earl of the rezoning for the office develo	pproval for the Virginia Springs office ly 2013. In accordance with the special ppment, this park is a passive park with caping and tree plantings, open meadow
STATUS			ng for replacement of the pond aeration re programmed for the remainder of the

PROJECT BUDGET (000'S)	Projected FY 2021	Proposed FY 2022	-	-		-		Total FY 2022-2027
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION	112021	112022	112020		112020	112020	112027	1120222027
Engineering								
Buildings, Facilities, etc.		10						10
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	-	10	-	-	-	-	-	10
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Capital Projects Fund								
General Fund								
General Fund (Unreserved Balance)								
G O Bond Proceeds								
Facilities Maintenance Division		10						10
Private Sources								
Inter-Governmental Sources								
Water and Sewer Fund								
TOTAL FUNDS	-	10	-	-	-	-	-	10

Development of a park in this area of the City permanently preserves 24 acres of land as open space and provides a convenient passive park for nearby residents and office park employees to use. Pond aeration is used to prevent stagnation, improve water quality, and provide visual interest.

LOCATION MAP

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services Operating Expenditures Debt Service

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):

0

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PROGRAM

PROJECT	Maryland Way Park	Account #	311-44400-3011
PROGRAM	Parks and Recreation	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTMENT	Parks and Recreation
DESCRIPTION	This project provides for minor imp Maryland Way in the eastern section o	provements to this 7 acre urban green of the Maryland Farms Office Center.	space located adjacent to

STATUS In FY 2021, construction of a pedestrian plaza connection to the stairway within the Hill Center commercial development was completed.

PROJECT BUDGET (000'S)	Projected FY 2021	Proposed FY 2022	Proposed FY 2023	Proposed FY 2024	Proposed FY 2025	Proposed FY 2026	Proposed FY 2027	Total FY 2022-2027
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION	112021	I I 2022	112025	112024	F 1 2023	1 1 2020	11 2027	F I 2022-2027
Architecture/Engineering								
Fields, Courts etc.								
Buildings, Facilities, etc.	10							
Furniture/Equipment	10							
Landscaping/Trees								
Repaving/Repairs Trail								
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	20	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Capital Projects Fund	20							
General Fund								
General Fund (Unreserved Balance)								
G O Bond Proceeds								
Facilities Maintenance Division								
Private Sources								
Inter-Governmental Sources								
Water and Sewer Fund								
TOTAL FUNDS	20	-	-	-	-	-	-	-

This park is located in the center of the commercial/office areas of north Brentwood and directly adjacent to the expanded Hill Center currently under development. With the mixed-use pedestrian focus of the Hill Center development along with the proximity of other office developments, it is important that this park easily integrate with adjoining developments to promote walking and other non-vehicle trips.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services Operating Expenditures Debt Service

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):

OFFSETTING REVENUE:

1

1

PROJECT	Owl Creek Park	Account #	311-44400-3006
PROGRAM	Parks and Recreation	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTMENT	Parks and Recreation
DESCRIPTION	include open play areas, a picr	nborhood park in east Brentwood was com nic shelter, playground, outdoor basketball c adjoining neighborhood, restrooms, parking,	ourt, paved bikeway/walkways
STATUS	(\$30,000), total replacement of FY 2021 bridge inspection (\$	FY 2021. FY 2022 includes funding for the F playground mulch (\$10,000), and repairs to 40,000). Resurfacing of the parking lot (\$6 ed as needed to ensure the facilities are main	the footbridge identified by a 0,000) is funded in FY 2023.

PROJECT BUDGET (000'S)	Projected FY 2021	Proposed FY 2022	Proposed FY 2023	-	Proposed FY 2025	Proposed FY 2026	Proposed FY 2027	Total FY 2022-2027
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION	F 1 2021	F I 2022	F 1 2023	F 1 2024	F I 2023	F 1 2020	F 1 2027	F 1 2022-2027
Planning/Engineering								
Buildings, Facilities, etc.		80	60					140
Furniture/Equipment								
Landscaping/Trees							*****	
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	-	80	60	-	-	-	-	140
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Capital Projects Fund								
General Fund								
General Fund (Unreserved Balance)								
G O Bond Proceeds								
Facilities Maintenance Division		80	60					140
Private Sources								
Inter-Governmental Sources								
Water and Sewer Fund								
TOTAL FUNDS	-	80	60	-	-	-	-	140

This park is situated on land that was dedicated to the City by a developer at no cost and is ideally located to serve the nearby neighborhoods in east Brentwood.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services Operating Expenditures Debt Service

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):

0

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PROGRAM

PROJECT	River Park	Account #	311-44400-3002		
PROGRAM	Parks and Recreation	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTMENT	Parks and Recreation		
DESCRIPTION		ry repairs and improvements to facilities peth River near Concord Road, the libra			

STATUSFY 2021 projects included repair of restroom building roof eves, replacement of restroom door frames,
replacement of basketball backboards, and basketball court resurfacing. Future projects will be
programmed as needed to enhance the aesthetics of this small, but popular park.

PROJECT BUDGET (000'S)	Projected FY 2021	Proposed FY 2022	Proposed FY 2023	Proposed FY 2024			Proposed FY 2027	Total FY 2022-2027
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION								
Buildings, Facilities, etc.	50							
Furniture/Equipment	10							
Landscaping/Trees	10						****	
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	70	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Capital Projects Fund								
General Fund								
General Fund (Unreserved Balance)								
G O Bond Proceeds								
Facilities Maintenance Division	70							
Private Sources								
Inter-Governmental Sources								
Water and Sewer Fund								
TOTAL FUNDS	70	-	-	-	-	-	-	-

River Park, with its central location and proximity to Concord Road and the John P. Holt Brentwood Library, has higher visibility than most other City parks. Improvements are periodically needed to keep this heavily used park attractive and safe.

LOCATION MAP PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS: Personnel Services Operating Expenditures Operating Expenditures Debt Service ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S): 0 (Improvements will lower routine maintenance/repair expenses) 0 OFFSETTING REVENUE: 0

PROJECT	Tower Park	Account #	311-44400-3004
PROGRAM	Parks and Recreation	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTMENT	Parks and Recreation
DESCRIPTION	Tower. The park has 3 multi-purpose	ts to the 47 acre park located immediate fields with irrigation and lighting, plus a ining developments and neighborhoods. k Park.	a restroom facility and bike
STATUS	& 2022 funding for improvements to	he drainage behind the restroom facilitie Miss Peggy's Bark Park including dra og park expenses will be funded by con	ainage, grass coverage, and

PROJECT BUDGET (000'S)	Projected FY 2021	Proposed FY 2022	Proposed FY 2023	Proposed FY 2024	Proposed FY 2025	Proposed FY 2026	Proposed FY 2027	Total FY 2022-2027
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION				-			-	
Fields, Courts etc.	20							
Buildings, Facilities, etc.	25	25						25
Furniture/Equipment								
Landscaping/Trees								
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	45	25						25
	43	23	-	-	-	-	-	23
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Capital Projects Fund								
General Fund								
General Fund (Unreserved Balance)								
G O Bond Proceeds								
Facilities Maintenance Division	20							
Private Sources	25	25						25
Inter-Governmental Sources								
Water and Sewer Fund								
TOTAL FUNDS	45	25	-	-	-	-	-	25

The park is located in the civic center area of Brentwood and provides lighted practice fields to serve organized athletic groups in the community. The addition of a dog park at this location adds another amenity to the park system at a site that is conveniently located but with no adverse impact on surrounding property owners. Miscellaneous maintenance repairs will be needed in the future to keep the park attractive and safe.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services Operating Expenditures Debt Service

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):

2

2

PROJECT	Windy Hill Park			Α	ccount #	3	311-44400-3012			
PROGRAM	Parks and Recre	ation	R	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTMENT			Parks and Recreation			
DESCRIPTION	This project provides for acquisition and development of 52 acres of land that was part of the hist Windy Hill property on Old Smyrna Road.									
STATUS	The final payment for the property (\$2.6 million) was completed in FY 2021. Other func (\$50,000) provides for installation of fencing and buffer landscaping. Proposed developm has been moved up approximately 18 months with master planning to begin spring of 2022 schedule would have construction begin spring of 2023 with completion by the end of calc (FY 2024). Proposed funding includes \$1 million in Adequate Facilities Tax revenues and General Fund excess revenues projected over the next three FY's, including \$100,000 in a end transfer.									
PROJECT BUDGET	Projected	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Total		
(000'S)	FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	FY 2022-2027		
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION										
Acquisition	2,600									
Planning/Engineering		100	50					150		
Buildings, Facilities, etc.			600	1,500				2,100		
Furniture/Equipment	20									
Landscaping/Trees		30						30		
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	2,620	130	650	1,500	-	-	-	2,280		
SOURCE OF FUNDS										
Capital Projects Fund	1,470	130	650	1,500				2,280		
General Fund										
General Fund (Unreserved Balance)	1,000									
G O Bond Proceeds										
Facilities Maintenance Division										
Private Sources	150									
Inter-Governmental Sources										
Water and Sewer Fund										
TOTAL FUNDS	2,620	130	650	1,500	-	-	-	2,280		

The City's adopted Brentwood 2030 Comprehensive Plan included Objective 1.E Parks: "Publicly acquire or obtain through dedication sufficient land (approximately 20 acres for each tract) to permit the construction of additional passive parks. Targeted locations for the new parks include the northeast area bordered by Concord Road, the CSX Railroad/I-65, northern city limits and Edmondson Pike." This purchase also preserves the only remaining R-2 zoned property along historic Old Smyrna Road.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services Operating Expenditures Debt Service

50

50

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):
(Additional operating costs will be incurred once park is fully developed)

UTILITIES

UTILITIES FISCAL YEARS 2022-2027





City of Brentwood, Tennessee Capital Improvements Program Fiscal Year 2022 - 2027 Water and Sewer Program - Summary (000's)

<u>Projects</u>	Projected <u>2021</u>	FY <u>2022</u>	FY <u>2023</u>	FY <u>2024</u>	FY <u>2025</u>	FY <u>2026</u>	FY <u>2027</u>	Total 6 Years <u>2022-2027</u>
Miscellaneous Sewer Service Additions	-	175	370	45	45	45	45	725
Miscellaneous Sewer System Improvements	255	110	110	110	110	110	110	660
Miscellaneous Water System Improvements	165	75	110	110	110	110	110	625
Sewer Rehabilitation Program	305	670	1,125	1,125	1,075	575	575	5,145
Sewer System Capacity Improvements	1,370	8,100	2,050	-	-	200	1,750	12,100
Sewer Lift Station Rehabilitation	10	865	550	-	-	-	-	1,415
Water Line Replacement Program	200	2,475	2,500	1,675	100	1,150	1,150	9,050
Water System Capacity Improvements	1,610	100	950	1,965	2,045	175	1,410	6,645
Grand Total	3,915	12,570	7,765	5,030	3,485	2,365	5,150	36,365
Source of Funds								
Water and Sewer Fund	935	4,830	5,300	3,020	1,395	2,145	3,695	20,385
Water Tap Fees and NCGUD Tap Fees	1,610	100	950	1,965	2,045	175	1,410	6,645
Sewer Tap Fees	1,165	1,380	1,205	40	40	40	40	2,745
Private Sources	-	45	-	5	5	5	5	65
Inter-Governmental Sources	205	1,215	310	-	-	-	-	1,525
Water and Sewer Bond/Note Proceeds		5,000	-	-	-	-	-	5,000
Grand Total	3,915	12,570	7,765	5,030	3,485	2,365	5,150	36,365

PROJECT	Miscellaneous Sewer	Miscellaneous Sewer Service Additions			Account #					
PROGRAM	Utilities			RESPONSIBLE	DEPARTMENT		Water Services			
DESCRIPTION	sewer that can be 25 years ago and commitments from	This project provides for the extension of public sanitary sewer service, via grinder systems, to miscellaneous homes without sewer that can be reasonably connected to a nearby City sewer line. The policy for extending sewer service was enacted some 25 years ago and is covered under Section 70-10 of the Municipal Code. Implementation requires petitions & financial commitments from the majority of interested residents in an area for a project to move forward. Past projects have included neighborhoods such as Brenthaven, Holly Tree Gap area, Carondelet and Meadowlake.								
STATUS	The next planned Drive. Area resid majority participa anticipated to beg	ents have been ation from ar	en sent particij ea homeowne	pation surveys t rs is required, v	to gauge interes vhich was confi	st in financial c rmed in Janua	ommitments. P ry, 2021. Desig	er City Code,		
PROJECT BUDGET	Projected	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Total		
(000'S)	FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	-	FY 2026	FY 2027	FY 2022-2027		
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION										
Engineering	-	45	20	5	5	5	5	85		

EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION								
Engineering	-	45	20	5	5	5	5	85
Construction	-	100	350	40	40	40	40	610
Property/Easement Acquisition	-	30						30
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	-	175	370	45	45	45	45	725
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Water & Sewer Fund								
Water Tap Fees and NCG Tap Fees								
Sewer Tap Fees	-	130	370	40	40	40	40	660
Private Sources	-	45	-	5	5	5	5	65
Inter-Governmental Sources								
Water & Sewer Bond/Note Proceeds								
TOTAL FUNDS	-	175	370	45	45	45	45	725

Starting in the early 1990's, all original subdivisions in the City's sewer service area built with septic systems have been tied to public sewer under the neighborhood extension program. However, there are a few isolated homes on larger lots located outside traditional subdivisions where public sewer may be needed in the future due to septic system failures.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services Operating Expenditures	5
Debt Service	
(Based on estimated \$68,900 per \$1M issued on 20-year bonds)	
ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):	5
OFFSETTING REVENUE:	50
(Each home will pay a \$4,000 tap fee)	

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PROGRAM

PROJECT	Miscellaneous Sewer System Improvements	Account #	412-16700-8039	
PROGRAM	Utilities	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTMENT	Water Services	

DESCRIPTION

This project provides for small sewer system improvements on an as needed basis. Examples include small pipe replacement, pipe realignment projects to improve flow characteristics or manhole repairs. Potential projects may be identified from the computerized sewer system model, customer complaints and field investigations.

STATUS

Funding in FY 2021 provided for the replacement of approximately 500 feet of sewer line along Wilson Pike and a sewer service line in Church Street. Funding in FY 2022 will include an investigation of a problematic sewer line serving the Willowick Subdivision, located behind 7010 Willowick Drive. The problematic section of sewer line causes backups and requires a high level of maintenance. Based on the results of the investigation and estimated repair cost, work may be initiated in late FY 2022.

PROJECT BUDGET	Projected	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Total
(000'S)	FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	FY 2022-2027
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION								
Engineering	10	10	10	10	10	10	10	60
Construction	205	100	100	100	100	100	100	600
Property/Easement Acquisition	40							
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	255	110	110	110	110	110	110	660
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Water & Sewer Fund	255	110	110	110	110	110	110	660
Water Tap Fees and NCG Tap Fees								
Sewer Tap Fees								
Private Sources								
Inter-Governmental Sources								
Water & Sewer Bond/Note Proceeds								
TOTAL FUNDS	255	110	110	110	110	110	110	660

The EPA's Capacity Management, Operations and Maintenance (CMOM) program requires the City to actively monitor and address problems contributing to sewer overflows from the public sewer system. Periodically, certain problems or opportunities will be identified such as a collapsed pipe or realigning a small segment of pipe that, if addressed expeditiously, can save money and improve the overall operation and reliability of the system.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services Operating Expenditures Debt Service (Based on estimated \$68,900 per \$1M issued on 20-year bonds)

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):

OFFSETTING REVENUE:

0

0

PROJECT	Miscellaneous Water System Improvements	Account #	412-16700-8040
PROGRAM	Utilities	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTMENT	Water Services
DESCRIPTION	This project provides annual funding for small line extensions, connectors, or ad- analysis of the computerized water system	ding appurtenances such as valves. Pro	· · ·
STATUS	improvements in the Willowick neighbor and power to water tank sites and pump to these satellite sites provide for enhan now either radio (older sites), IP-Netwo	rhood. Funds allocated in FY 2022 and ing station sites that are located near the iced communications via the Departmen rk, or fiber. The first location planned oth of which have City fiber is nearby.	h year. FY 2021 included water system future years will be used to extend fiber e City's fiber network. Fiber connections it's SCADA/Telemetry system. Sites are for FY 2022 will be the Split Log Road Future sites include the Longstreet and

PROJECT BUDGET	Projected	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Total
(000'S)	FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	FY 2022-2027
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION								
Engineering	30	5	10	10	10	10	10	55
Construction	135	70	100	100	100	100	100	570
Property/Easement Acquisition								
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	165	75	110	110	110	110	110	625
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Water & Sewer Fund	165	75	110	110	110	110	110	625
Water Tap Fees and NCG Tap Fees								
Sewer Tap Fees								
Private Sources								
Inter-Governmental Sources								
Water & Sewer Bond/Note Proceeds								
TOTAL FUNDS	165	75	110	110	110	110	110	625

Periodically, certain problems such as low pressure and/or flow, etc. are identified in the water system and can be corrected expeditiously through minor capital improvements or system modifications. Having funds programmed in the CIP will allow the department to initiate corrective actions in a more timely manner.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services Operating Expenditures Debt Service (Based on estimated \$68,900 per \$1M issued on 20-year bonds)

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PROGRAM

PROJECT	Sewer Rehabilitation Program	Account #	412-16700-8023
PROGRAM	Utilities	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTMENT	Water Services
DESCRIPTION	This comprehensive, multi-year pro	ject initiated in 2006, targets flow monitoring	, inspection, rehabilitation and repair of

This comprehensive, multi-year project initiated in 2006, targets flow monitoring, inspection, rehabilitation and repair of the City's aging sewer infrastructure system and is aimed at reducing overflows in the system during wet weather events.

STATUS

In FY 2021, the Department completed approximately 60,000 feet of system smoke testing. In addition to the completed smoke testing, ongoing CCTV and flow monitoring data continues to be evaluated by the project engineers. Funding each year and projects selected will be based on recommendations from BARGE engineers annual flow monitoring analysis.

PROJECT BUDGET (000'S)	Projected FY 2021	Proposed FY 2022	Proposed FY 2023	Proposed FY 2024		Proposed FY 2026	Proposed FY 2027	Total FY 2022-2027
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION	112021	11 2022	11 2023	11 2024	11 2025	11 2020	112027	112022-2027
Engineering/Inspection	105	170	125	125	75	75	75	645
Construction	200	500	1,000	1,000	1,000	500	500	4,500
Land Acquisition								
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	305	670	1,125	1,125	1,075	575	575	5,145
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Water & Sewer Fund	305	670	1,125	1,125	1,075	575	575	5,145
Water Tap Fees and NCG Tap Fees				· · · · · ·				
Sewer Tap Fees								
Private Sources								
Inter-Governmental Sources								
Water & Sewer Bond/Note Proceeds								
TOTAL FUNDS	305	670	1,125	1,125	1,075	575	575	5,145

TDEC has directed the City and Metro Nashville, to reduce inflow/infiltration of stormwater entering the system's collection system and eliminate sewer system overflows at the two agency's inter-connection point that periodically occur during major storm/flooding events. Measured reductions and program progress to date have been documented by the program's consultant and the next phase (Phase III) approved by TDEC. TDEC's major focus of policy is to reduce I/I in communities through promoting rehabilitation processes, practices and strategies to eliminate as much I/I as possible. Reductions in stormwater inflow/infiltration reduce loss of capacity and reduce operational cost associated with the transportation and treatment.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services	
Operating Expenditures	TBD by Plan
(Repairs will lower treatment costs by reducing	100 Sy Hull
storm water infiltration into the system)	
Debt Service	
(Based on estimated \$68,900 per \$1M issued on 20-year bonds)	

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):

PROJECT	Sewer System Capacity Improvements	Account #	412-16700-8056
PROGRAM	Utilities	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTMENT	Water Services
DESCRIPTION	meet the future growth demands of B (I/I) for sanitary sewer system design	sewer system improvements that are needed rentwood's customers and State criteria re n. The Master Plan developed in 2016 asin projects and system-wide conveyance p owth driven capacity improvements.	lated to stormwater inflow/infiltration enables the City to identify required
STATUS	by Hazen Engineers. The most notable station storage facility required to imp infrastructure are estimated to cost proportionate share, currently at 15%.	of initiating projects recommended from the project identified in the plan includes constructed rove the management of wet weather peak approximately \$11.0 million, with Metro . This project will require issuance of bond ntation of recommended projects in the mat	truction of the Metro/Brentwood pump flows. The storage facility and related o-Nashville responsible for their flow Is in FY 2022. Funds are programmed

PROJECT BUDGET	Projected FY 2021	Proposed FY 2022	Proposed FY 2023	Proposed FY 2024	Proposed FY 2025	Proposed FY 2026	Proposed FY 2027	Total FY 2022-2027
(000'S) EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION	F Y 2021	F Y 2022	F Y 2023	F Y 2024	F Y 2025	F Y 2020	FY 2027	F ¥ 2022-2027
	(0.0	(00	1.50			••••	1	a 1 5 0
Engineering	600	600	150	-	-	200	1,500	2,450
Construction	-	7,500	1,900	-	-			9,400
Property/Easement Acquisition	770	-	-	-	-		250	250
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	1,370	8,100	2,050	-	-	200	1,750	12,100
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Water & Sewer Fund	-	635	905	-		200	1,750	3,490
Water Tap Fees and NCG Tap Fees								
Sewer Tap Fees	1,165	1,250	835					2,085
Private Sources								
Inter-Governmental Sources	205	1,215	310					1,525
Water & Sewer Bond/Note Proceeds		5,000						5,000
TOTAL FUNDS	1,370	8,100	2,050	-	-	200	1,750	12,100

TDEC design policy and guidelines suggest systems should focus on sustainable infrastructure, first through system rehabilitation rather than simply upsizing system infrastructure. Accordingly, now that the City has completed the first significant phases of the sewer rehabilitation program and established hydraulic patterns specific to I/I contribution, now incorporated into a system hydraulic model, the next phase for the sewer system master planning process is to evaluate and update the future short and long-term capacity requirements to meet future growth projections. The City's engineering consultants completed the comprehensive system master plan in CY 2016.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services Operating Expenditures Debt Service	(storage facility operating costs)	50 345
(Based on estimated \$68,900 per \$	1M issued on 20-year bonds)	
ANNUAL OPERATING I	BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):	395

PROJECT	Sewer Lift Station Rehabilitation	Account #	412-16700-8027
PROGRAM	Utilities	RESPONSIBLE DEPARTMENT	Water & Sewer
DESCRIPTION	equipment that provides alternative	g, proactive program to rehabilitate the City pumping methods during an emergency. To 1 years with one station remaining. Two ot ation for some time.	date, nine of the ten older stations have
STATUS	project. As was discussed last CIP v lift station located at 6402 Fisher Ct. which would be constructed along F upgrading both stations. Abandoning	ze the evaluation of options for the Arden We work session, options being evaluated include and connecting the area sewers that dischar Fisher Ct. and connected to an existing sewe g the Arden Woods station would eliminate a lents. The estimated capital cost increase to 000.	e possibly abandoning the Arden Woods rge to that station to a new gravity sewer er located on Scales School property or a problematic station that is the source of

PROJECT BUDGET	Projected	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Total
(000'S)	FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	FY 2022-2027
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION								
Engineering	10	90	50	-	-			140
Construction	-	750	500	-	-			1,250
Property/Easement Acquisition	-	25	-	-	-			25
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	10	865	550	-	-	-	-	1,415
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Water & Sewer Fund	10	865	550	-	-			1,415
Water Tap Fees and NCG Tap Fees								
Sewer Tap Fees								
Private Sources								
Inter-Governmental Sources								
Water & Sewer Bond/Note Proceeds								
TOTAL FUNDS	10	865	550	-	-	-	-	1,415

The EPA's Capacity Management, Operations and Maintenance (CMOM) program requires the City to more actively monitor and increase emergency preparedness for addressing potential problems associated with the operation of sewer lift stations and their potential contribution to sewer overflows.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS: (Improvements & new technology should reduce operating costs)

Personnel Services Operating Expenditures Debt Service (Based on estimated \$68,900 per \$1M issued on 20-year bonds)

(20) -

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):

(20)

PROJECT	Water System Annual Pipe Replacement Program	Account #	412-16700-8053
PROGRAM	Utilities RI	ESPONSIBLE DEPARTMENT	Water Services
DESCRIPTION	This proactive program initiated in FY 2013 p distribution system in order to address aging prioritized based on several factors such as line	infrastructure and improve the le	
STATUS	Funding in FY 2021 provided for engineering f 2022 funding is provided to continue work anticipated to begin in late summer of 2021 and will be the largest pipe replacement project to management program.	on the Carondelet area project. I consists of replacing approximate	The Carondelet project construction is ely 20,000 feet of pipe over 2-1/2 years. It

PROJECT BUDGET	Projected	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Proposed	Tota
(000'S)	FY 2021	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	FY 2022-2027
EXPENDITURE ALLOCATION								
Engineering	150	400	100	75	100	150	150	975
Construction		2,000	2,400	1,600	-	1,000	1,000	8,000
Property/Easement Acquisition	50	75	-	-	-		-	75
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	200	2,475	2,500	1,675	100	1,150	1,150	9,050
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Water & Sewer Fund	200	2,475	2,500	1,675	100	1,150	1,150	9,050
Water Tap Fees and NCG Tap Fees								
Sewer Tap Fees								
Private Sources								
Inter-Governmental Sources								
Water & Sewer Bond/Note Proceeds								
TOTAL FUNDS	200	2,475	2,500	1,675	100	1,150	1,150	9,050

Proactively managing the City's water system assets helps to ensure the City gets the most value from the asset by reducing long-term capital and operational costs and extending the useful life of the water system assets. This program seeks to replace or rehabilitate aging water lines as a result of various risk factors that include age, demand/usage, materials and the installation environment.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS: (reduced costs related to maintenance and repair of old lines)

Personnel Services Operating Expenditures (10) **Debt Service** -(Based on estimated \$68,900 per \$1M issued on 20-year bonds)

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):

(10)

PROJECT	Water System Capacity Improvements	А	account #	4	12-16700-8036	
PROGRAM	Utilities	RESPONSIBLE D	DEPARTMENT	W	Vater Services	
DESCRIPTION	This project addresses future water demands of Brentwood's customers. system improvements that will facilita that will allow for increased water sup	Projects identified in te more water throug	the water capa h the system as	acity master p well as pump :	olan include inte	ernal distribution
STATUS	FY 2021 funding included construction main from Mallory Park to Franklin inch water line project which is bein proposes to upsize approximately 3,200 Springs Dr. and Crockett Road. Fur Concord Road to Murray Lane. Thin project. Placeholder funding is provisystem master plan.	Road. Funding prop ng coordinated with 0 feet of 12 inch wate nding in FY's 2024 & s water line project v	osed in FY 202 the Ragsdale I er line to a 16 in 2 2025 includes would be coord	2 is to initiate Road widening the water line a upsizing a se linated with th	design of the R g project. Fun along Wilson Pi ection of water he City's bike p	agsdale Road 12- ding in FY 2023 ike between Twin pipeline north of path/walking trail
PROJECT BUDGET	main from Mallory Park to Franklininch water line project which is beiproposes to upsize approximately 3,20Springs Dr. and Crockett Road. FurConcord Road to Murray Lane. Thiproject. Placeholder funding is provsystem master plan.ProjectedProposedProjected	Road. Funding prop ng coordinated with 0 feet of 12 inch wate nding in FY's 2024 & s water line project v ided in future years	osed in FY 202 the Ragsdale I er line to a 16 in 2025 includes would be coord for projects that Proposed	2 is to initiate Road widening ich water line is upsizing a se linated with th at may be nee Proposed	design of the R g project. Fun along Wilson Pi ection of water he City's bike p eded as determi	agsdale Road 12- ding in FY 2023 ike between Twin pipeline north of path/walking trail ned by the water Total
	main from Mallory Park to Franklininch water line project which is beiproposes to upsize approximately 3,20Springs Dr. and Crockett Road. FurConcord Road to Murray Lane. Thiproject. Placeholder funding is provsystem master plan.ProjectedProposedProjectedProposed	Road. Funding prop ng coordinated with 0 feet of 12 inch wate nding in FY's 2024 & s water line project v ided in future years	osed in FY 202 the Ragsdale I er line to a 16 in 2025 includes would be coord for projects that	2 is to initiate Road widening ich water line a upsizing a se linated with th at may be nee	design of the R g project. Fun along Wilson Pi ection of water he City's bike p eded as determi	agsdale Road 12- ding in FY 2023 ike between Twin pipeline north of path/walking trail ned by the water

Engineering	60	100	150	315	295	175	110	1,145
Construction	1,550	-	600	1,450	1,750	-	1,000	4,800
			• • • •	• • • •			200	-00
Property/Easement Acquisition	-	-	200	200	-	-	300	700
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	1,610	100	950	1,965	2,045	175	1,410	6,645
SOURCE OF FUNDS								
Water & Sewer Fund								
Water Tap Fees and NCG Tap Fees	1,610	100	950	1,965	2,045	175	1,410	6,645
Sewer Tap Fees								
Private Sources								
Inter-Governmental Sources								
Water & Sewer Bond/Note Proceeds								
TOTAL FUNDS	1,610	100	950	1,965	2,045	175	1,410	6,645

Historically, the Brentwood water system experiences significant water demand from outdoor watering & irrigation during the summer months. The system was strained during severe droughts in 2007 and again in 2012. While the department was able to meet the unusually high water requirements of our existing customers, additional water capacity was projected to be needed to continue to meet the peak summer demands associated with growth. More recently, customer demand has decreased, and even during drier months, the overall demand on the system has lessened. Therefore, a reevaluation of the long-term water capacity master plan is in order.

PROGRAM AND FACILITY COSTS:

Personnel Services Operating Expenditures Debt Service

ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (000'S):

0

0

OFFSETTING REVENUE:

(Increase water sales from available water during the summer)

Appropriation	An authorization made by the City Commission which permits the city staff to incur obligations against and to make expenditures of governmental funds and resources. Appropriations are usually for a fixed dollar amount for a particular budget year.
Budget	The official enactment by the City Commission establishing the legal authority for the City staff to make expenditures.
Capital Improvements	A permanent addition to the City's assets. Capital Improvements include certain upgrades of equipment, facilities, and infrastructure generally in excess of \$10,000 in cost. Not included is the replacement of vehicles, except for specialized, higher priced equipment such as a fire engine or large fleets such as the police cars.
Capital Improvements Budget	The appropriation of operating funds and bond funds for capital improvements during the first year of a six-year program.
Capital Improvements Program	A plan, updated yearly, which provides for long-term physical improvements during the six-year plan period.
Capital Projects Fund	The fund that consolidates expenditures for most General Fund type capital improvements. Revenue sources are generally from general obligation bonds issued or transfers from other funds except the Water & Sewer Fund.
СМОМ	Capacity, Management, Operations and Maintenance program mandated by EPA and TDEC for sanitary sewer systems.
Corridor Plan	A concept master plan for the layout of a roadway section that will be generally followed in future design and engineering.
Debt Service Fund	The Debt Service Fund is used for the accumulation of resources for, and the payment of, principal and interest on general long-term debt. Revenue sources include the General Fund and State Street Aid Fund.

Emergency Communications District	Quasi-governmental entity that oversees operation of the City's emergency dispatch center. District board is comprised of the City's Board of Commissioners. The revenue source for this district is a per-line fee assessed on telephone service within the City as well as transfers from the General Fund.
Facilities Maintenance Division	The division set aside for the accumulation of contributions from the General Fund and the disbursement of those contributions for major maintenance of City facilities and buildings.
Federal Highway Administration (FHWA)	The federal agency responsible for approving modification to the interstate highway system including interchanges.
General Fund	The principal fund of the City, the General Fund is used to account for all activities not included in other specified funds. General Fund revenue sources include property and business taxes, licenses and permits, intergovernmental revenues, service charges, fines and forfeitures, plus other types of revenue. This fund includes most of the basic operating services, such as fire and police protection, library, refuse contract, parks and recreation, public works and general government administration.
General Obligation Bonds	Bonds that are issued by the City for transportation and park improvements with repayment of principal and interest subject to full faith and credit of the city (i.e., the first obligation in the annual budget).
Gravity Sewer System	A traditional system of sewer collection which relies on the force of gravity to carry sewage from the area to the treatment facility. Pumps are occasionally required to augment the gravity flow from one drainage area to another.
Grinder Pump Sewer System	A pressured method for providing sewer to a residence or business. The pumps grind the sewage as it leaves each location then pumps it to a nearby trunk line.
Metropolitan Nashville- Davidson County	The political-geographical area comprising Davidson County, Tennessee. The form of government is the metropolitan form of government which is a central, combined city-county government for the area. Reference here is to the government.

Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO)	The regional transportation planning organization responsible for prioritizing and allocating federal funds to various roads projects under the 1991 Surface Transportation Act.
Operating Budget	The expenditure plan for continuing routing service programs and activities. In most instances, operating expenditures are made in a single fiscal year. These expenditures include personal services, contractual services, commodities, minor capital outlay and annual debt service requirements.
Private Sources	Sources of funds, or other assets, received from individuals, businesses or foundations for use by the government for specific or general projects.
Program and Facility Costs	The anticipated ongoing annual expenditures associated with a new program or facility to be operated by the City.
Public Works Project Fee Fund (PWPF)	The fund set aside for the accumulation of transportation impact fees and the disbursement of those fees for improvements to the City's roadways.
Right of Way (R.O.W.)	An area set aside and controlled by a political subdivision for use by the public, generally for transportation facilities such as streets and highways.
State of Tennessee	A geographical-political subdivision of the United States of which the City of Brentwood and Williamson County are a part. Reference here is to the government of the state.
State Street Aid Fund	This is a separate fund required by the state of Tennessee for funds received from the state based on allocation of the city's portion of the gasoline and motor fuel tax. The distribution to cities is based upon population. The expenditures from this fund are used for maintaining the streets of the city which are not designated federal or state highways or for debt service associated with capital projects.

Tennessee Department of Environment and Conservation (TDEC)	The department of the state government responsible for regulating discharges into streams and for distributing grants for park projects.
Tennessee Department of Transportation (TDOT)	The department of the state government responsible for planning, building and maintaining the state and federal highways within the state. TDOT is responsible for administering federal transportation grants.
Warrant Study	A study required justifying the need for a traffic signal installation or modification.
Water/Sewer Fund	This is an enterprise fund. The Water/Sewer Fund records the receipts and expenditures of the Water/Sewer Department for the purpose of providing a sufficient and safe supply of water to residents and businesses of the city as well as an environmentally acceptable means of collecting and transporting sewage for treatment by Metro Nashville Water and Sewer Department.
Water/Sewer Revenue Bonds	The bonds generally used for major capital improvements to the water and sewer systems such as extending sewer service or upgrading the City's water storage capacity. The bond principal and interest are repaid from water/sewer revenues.
Williamson County	The geographical-political subdivision of the State of Tennessee of which Brentwood is located. Williamson County is located in the Middle district of Tennessee, immediately south of Davidson County. Reference here is to the government of the county.